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LORD SHAUGHNESSY 
DEAD

HI3 GENIUS IS RECOGNIZED 
THROUGHOUT WORLD

Montreal, Dec. 10.—Terminating 
an illness of scarcely twenty-four 
hours’ duration, the death occurred 
here at 7.80 this evening of the 
Right Hon. Baron Shaughnessy of 
Montreal and of Ashford, County 
Limerick, Ireland, and Chairman of 
the Board of Directors of the Cana
dian Pacific Railway.

Lord Shaughnessy died at his 
residence, 905 Dorchester street 
west, this city, in the presence of 
Lady Shaughnessy and of his heir, 
Hon. William J. Shaughnessy, and 
all the immediate members of his 
family. His spiritual adviser, Rev. 
Gerald J. McShane, pastor of St. 
Patrick’s Church was also present.

During his brief illness from the 
moment of the seizure on Sunday 
night, Lord Shaughnessy retained 
his usual clarity of mind and pur
pose, recognizing all who spoke to 
him, and particularly His Grace 
Archbishop Georges Gauthier, Apos
tolic Administrator of the Roman 
Catholic Diocese of Montreal, who 
was at the bedside at 7 o’clock, a 
half-hour before death ended the 
career of the great railway man.

HIS LAST PUBLIC APPEARANCE

The last public appearances of 
Lord Shaughnessy were on Sunday. 
In the morning, accompanied by 
Lady Shaughnessy, he attended 
High Mass at St. Patrick’s Church. 
In the afternoon he was present at 
the dedication of the new building 
of the Montreal Council, Knights of 
Columbus, on Mountain street, and 
there delivered an impromptu 
address, being visibly touched by 
the warmth of the reception accord
ed him by the large body of men 
present at the function.

From this function Lord Shaugh
nessy returned to his home, apd 
there was taken by a seizure after 
dinner.

This afternoon at 8.30 Father 
McShane of St. Patrick’s, and 
Father Groves, also of St. Patrick’s 
were summoned and administered 
the last rites nf the Church, his 
Lordship preserving throughout the 
ceremonies complete consciousness.

In the evening at 7 o’clock Arch
bishop Gauthier entered the cham
ber and gave to the patient a last 
blessing.

C. P. R. PRESIDENT PAYS TRIBUTE

Montreal, Dec. 10.— ‘The untime
ly death of Lord Shaughnessy,” 
said Mr. E. W. Beatty, President of 
the Canadian Pac fic Railway, 
tonight, “has removed from Cana
dian life its most outstanding figure. 
Public men have come and gone, 
and their respective merits, as I 
think, have been duly appreciated 
by the people of this country. But 
in no single instance, so far as my 
observation goes, has one man com
bined the achievement, the mental
ity, the force of character and the 
human qualities of generosity, char
ity, and consideration for his fellow- 
men in the same degree as the late 
Chairman of the Canadian Pacific 
Railway.

“Always he was a strict discip
linarian, but his discipline was 
impersonal, and his warm Irish dis
position reflected itself in numer
ous acts of kindness, which in
creased the loyalty he always in
spired in those who were associated 
with him.

“He possessed in a remarkable 
degree an acuteness of mental 
reasoning which few men enjoy. 
Nothing was overlooked by him and 
no act that was meritorious escaped 
his commendation. Thoroughly 
schooled as he was in the advan
tages of good reading, he became a 
great student of literature, and a 
sagacious critic of public affairs. 
To those who knew him intimately 
his qualities of sympathy and char
ity were perhaps the most impres
sive.

“He had a unique career, filled 
with initiative, enterprise and cour
age. Having run the threescore 
and ten, he has departed with a 
record that few Canadians have 
ever made, and all his accomplish
ments and successes were clean. 
Never in his official or his personal 
life has a suggestion been made 
against the complete integrity that 
characterized all his actions.

“In Lord Shaugnnessv Canada 
loses its mist dia'ingui-hed, most 
loyal and most efficient citizen.”

TRIBUTE WHOM PRIME MINISTER

Ottawa, Dec. 10.—Announcement 
of Lord Shaughnessy’s death was 
received in the Capital with sur
prise and sorrow. C immenting 
upon it. Premier King said : “The 
British Empire has lost one of its 
great citizens in the passing of Lord 
Shaughnessy. Hie life and work 
were in the main identified with 
Canada ; few, if any, have enjoyed 
a more intimate association with the 
country’s commercial and industrial 
development, but in more ways than 
one he was a world figure. To him 
more than to any other is due the 
encircling of the globe by the great 
transportation system with which 
his name was identified. . ,

WAS BORN IN WISCONSIN

Thomas George Shaughnessy, first 
Baron Shaughnessy of Montreal 
and Ashford, County Limerick, Ire
land, was born In Milwaukee, Wis., 
October 6, 1838, the son of Thomas 
Shaughnessy. He was educated at 
the Public schools of his native city 
and entered railway work in the 
purchasing department of the Mil
waukee and St. Paul Railway in 
1889. He rose rapidly in the ranks 
of railway officials and was general 
storekeeper of the Chicago, Mil
waukee & St. Paul Railway in 1882, 
when he was approached by William 
Van Horne, then collecting a staff 
for the infant Canadian Pacific 
Railway, and engaged as general 
purchasing agent.

Mr. Shaughnessy was mad# 
Assistant to the President of the 
C. P. R., in 1889, a Vice-President 
and director in 1891, and became 
President of the company in 1899, 
retiring to become Chairman of the 
Board of Directors in 1918. He was 
Knighted in 1901, made a Knight 
Commander of the Victorian Order 
in 1907, and raised to the Peerage 
in 1916. Lord Shaughnessy was 
associated through director!hip with 
a wide range of enterprises. He 
was on the directorates of all the 
subsidiariea of the Canadian Pacific 
Railway, the Bank of Montreal, the 
Royal Trust Company, and Trans- 
Canada Theatres, Limited, and 
owned much real estate and office- 
building property in Montreal. He 
was a Fellow of the Royal Colonial 
Institute, a Governor of Laval 
University, a Governor of the 
Western Hospital, Montreal, and a 
member of the Montreal Jockey 
Club. He married, in 1880, Maud 
Elizabeth Nagle of Milwaukee. His 
heir is Hon. W. J. Shaughnessy. 
The Baron and Baroness Shaugh
nessy had three daughters, the Hon. 
Mrs. H. W. Beauclerk, the Hon. 
Mrs. Rene Redmond, and the Hon. 
Marguerite Shaughnessy.

PRESIDED OVER C. P. R. EXPANSION

During the regime of Lord 
Shaughnessy as President of the 
C. P. R., it grew to be the greatest 
single transportation system by 
land and water in the world. It 
poured out millions—$600,000,000, 
to be exact—on the development of 
the Canadian West and its shipping 
feeders to the railway. In 1901 its 
capital stock stood at $65,000,000, 
and when he left the Presidency its 
stock was figured at »260.0o0,000. 
Between 1905 and 1912 the value of 
the stock advanced to 282 7-8, and 
the dividend rose from 6% to 10% 
per annum.

Lord Shaughnessy’s characteristic 
qualities were : Alertness, quick 
decision, foresight and unfailing 
courage and optimism. All his 
large decisions, whether for the 
C. P. R., or in his own private 
ventures, were based almost exclu
sively on his own judgment. This 
was in most cases a matter of 
necessity, because he had no 
precedents to follow. His methods 
were frequently spectacular and 
startling in their daring. For 
instance, in the course of a con
versation with Van Horne in the 
early part of the century the fact 
that the C. P. R., was a completed 
transcontinental system with termin
als that made it possible to do 
business with and link up the Old 
World and the New World was 
under discussion. Van Home said, 
referring more particularly to the 
Canadian West : " We have built the 
hopper, but we want the spout.” 
Shaughnessy decided there would be 
two spouts to the C. P. R. Almost 
overnight he arranged for the 
purchase qf the Atlantic ships of 
the Old Beaver Lines, amounting to 
15 in all, and set up the system 
whereby huge numbers of immi
grants were secured and trans
ported from England and Europe 
on them and over the C. P. R. rails 
to the Canadian West. Later he 
acquired vessels for the Pacific 
trade the company developed.

In his day the purchasing depart
ment of the C. P. R., was a 
synonym for efficiency and economy, 
and he was regarded as the great
est railway purchasing agent on the 
continent at that time. It was as 
a financier, however, that the 
Shaughnessy foresight and daring 
were perhaps to get their fullest 
play. In 1912 the world was on the 
crest of a wave of prosperity. War 
clouds, however, were collecting on 
the horizon. Shaughnessy knew 
that in a few years his company 
would be called upon to retire one 
of its great bond issues. He had 
the money to do it in the treasury, 
but he saw that if this was done the 
development of the railway would 
•be retarded. He recollected that 
in the company’s charter was a 
clause permitting it to retire 
maturing bonds by an issue of new 
stock. With dazzling rapidity he 
decided to tap the money markets 
of the world—chiefly the European 
markets, where funds could be 
borrowed cheaply—and sold 600,000 
shares at 8175 each. When the 
War broke out the great company 
was in a position to ride safely 
through the financial panic that 
ensued and to meet all claims 
against it at its leisure.

HIS WAR SERVICES

Lord Shaughnessy was one of the 
outstanding figures in the World 
War. His advice was frequently 
asked and followed by the Canadian 
and Imperial Governments. Upon 
the outbreak of hostilities he placed 
the whole resources of the^. P. R. 
—railroad, ships and shops—at the 
disposal of the Allies, while he 
threw himself wholeheartedly into 
the work of recruiting in Montreal. 
His two sons, his heir and his second 
boy, A. T. Shaughnessy, went to the 
front, and the latter was killed in 
France. His Lordship rendered 
invaluable assistance in connection 
with the campaigns to secure money 
for the Victory loans. He was out
spoken at all times during the 
conflict, and characteristically pre
cipitated several sensations by his 
fearlessness in facing and telling 
the truth about situations as he saw 
them.

Lord Shaughnessy warmly sup
ported conscription, and in this 
connection he issued a highly 
significant statement to the press, 
addressed specially to French- 
Cauadians. The British Govern
ment, impressed with the efficiency 
of the purchasing system in the 
C. P. R., instituted by Lord Shaugh
nessy, engaged it to do much of its 
buying on this aide, while the 
C. P. R. shops were rapidly placed 
by him in a position to handle the 
manufacture of munitions of War. 
When the British Government was 
trying to keep tottering and groggy 
Russia on its feet it called on Lord 
Shaughnessy for suggestions as to 
the improvement of the railroad 
service in that country, and Shaugh
nessy sent two of his ablest men to 
straighten out the tangle there. To 
Lord Shaughnessy’s initiative was 
due quite largely the decision of 
the Allies to transport through 
Canada hundreds of thousands of 
Chinese coolies for work behind the 
battle zones.

Though of necessity a keen 
student of politics, Lord Shaugh
nessy could never be persuaded to 
enter public life. He was offered 
any number of offices, but always 
said that he was a railway man, and 
when he became President of the 
C. P. R., the height of his ambition 
was reached.

THE NATIONAL RAILWAYS

In 1920-21, during the discussion 
on the future of the Canadian 
National Railways, and while the 
question of absorbing the Grand 
Trunk was being considered by the 
Government, at the request of Sir 
Robert Borden, the Canadian Prime 
Minister, Lord Shaughnessy pre
pared a memorandum, giving his 
own personal ideas on the best 
method to follow to make the Gov
ernment roads a paying concern, 
His scheme entailed the acquisition 
by the Government of the C. P. R. 
and the guarantee of a certain fixed 
interest in perpetuity to holders of 
its bonds and stock. His Lordship 
suggested that all the Government 
roads could then be merged under 
the management of the C. P. R. 
officials, and he expressed the 
opinion that, with the profitable 
C. P. R. lines, plus the efficiency of 
their management, the deficits 
being earned by the other sections 
of the Government system would be 
counterbalanced. Lord Shaugh
nessy submitted the same ideas to 
Premier Meighen.

Lord Shaughnessy, if he knew 
how to achieve great results, also 
knew how to secure the necessary 
assistance required from those 
under him. He was warmly 
revered, too, not only by those in 
personal contact with him, but by 
the rank and file of the C. P. R. 
employees. He could boast that 
during his regime as President no 
serious strike occurred among the 
company’s employees. His attitude 
toward Labor was very forcibly 
expressed by him on two occasions. 
Once, when opening the Canadian 
National Exhibition at Toronto in 
1918, he advised both Labor and 
Capital to approach one another on 
the wage question prepared to 
grant the maximum demanded, and 
not the minimum. Again, in the 
course of a speech to C. P. R. 
officials in Montreal in 1919, he 
issued a warning tl.at no one must 
expect Labor to go back to pre-war 
conditions, as the workingman had 
tasted of the good things of life and 
meant to retain them.

THRONGS ATTEND FUNERAL OF THE
LATE LORD SHAUGHNESSY

Montreal, Dec. 18.—The extra
ordinary range of friendship 
enjoyed by the late Lord Shaugh
nessy in his lifetime was apparent 
this morning when representatives 
of the State, the Church, the bench, 
the professions, executives of great 
business organizations and many 
from the humbler walks of life 
attended the funeral of the late 
baron, while the route of the funeral 
procession was lined with throngs 
of people. The body of the master 
railroader was removed from his 
late residence to St. Patrick’s 
Church, where it was received bv 
Right Rev. Monsignir Jno. E. 
Donnelly, pastor of St. Anthony’s, 
the parish in which Loru Sl.eugh- 
nessy resided.

The solemn High Mass of Requiem 
was celebrated by Rev. Gerald

McShane, rector of St. Patrick’s and 
spiritual adviser of Lord Shaugh
nessy. Rev. Thos. F. Heffernan 
served as deacon of the Mass, and 
Rev. John L. O'Rourke, chancellor 
of the archdiocese, served as sub
deacon. His Grace Archbishop 
Gauthier was present in the sanc
tuary and after the Mass he offi
ciated at the solemn “Libera.”

SERVICE IN LATIN

A funeral oration was not made, 
al such tribytes are not permitted 
by the Church authorities in this 
province. As usual the service was 
in Latin, but in order that those 
who attended the Mass could follow, 
small books were supplied contain
ing both the Latin text and the Eng
lish translation.

The burial service at Cote Des 
Neiges Cemetery was conducted by 
Rev. H. W. Hingston, S. J., rector 
of Loyola College, Montreal.

The Prime Minister, Right Hon. 
W. L. Mackenzie King ; Sir Lomer 
Gouin, Minister of Justice ; Hon. 
James A Robb, Minister of Immi
gration and Acting Minister of 
Finance, and Senator Raoul Dan- 
durand, Government Senate Leader, 
attended as representative of the 
Government. The Governor-Gen
eral, Baron Byng of Vimy, who is 
on a tour of the Eastern townships, 
was represented by his aide de 
camp, Major Willis O’Connor, of 
Ottawa. The Duke of Connaught, 
fermer Governor. General of Canada, 
was represented by Arthur F. 
Sladen, Ottawa, and Secretary to 
theGovernor-General. The Liberal- 
Conservative Association attended 
the funeral in a body.

C. P. R. PAYS TRIBUTE

President E. W. Beatty, of the 
Canadian Pacific Railway, together 
with a number of leading officials 
and executive officers, represented 
the system of which Lord Shaugh
nessy was so long the chief.

The Canadian National Railways 
was represented by Gerald Ruei, 
Vice-President in charge of legal 
affairs for the C. N. R. and the only 
vice-presid-nt in Montreal this 
week ; D. E. Galloway, assistant to 
the president, represented Sir Henry 
Thornton.

Others in attendance were Major- 
General Sir Alexander Bertram, 
Col. W. I. Gear, Hon. Rodolph 
Lemieux, Col. Walter Molson, Col. 
Papineau, representing Lieutenant- 
Governor Brodeur ; Hon. James 
Murdock, Hon. Charles Murphy, 
Senator Sir George E. Foster. Sir 
Robert Borden, Walter Mitchell, 
M.P.; Charles Gordon, Albert 
Halstead, Consul-General of the 
United States ; Judge Leboeuf, 
Gen. E. Panet, Sir Andrew McPhail, 
Col. H. S. Birckett, Senator 
Robertson, Senator Lome C. Web
ster, A. A. Williams, Toronto ; 
Otto K. Nobel, Norwegian Consul ; 
D. A. Smith, Toronto ; Hon. James 
Leboeuf, J, W. Ross, president 
Board of Trade.

At the funeral hour, 10 o’clock, 
trains over the entire Canadian 
Pacific system, the engines of steam
ships at sea and all activities of the 
system which Baron Shaughnessy 
had headed, ceased for two 
minutes.

MGR. SEIPEL GAINS 
SOCIALIST RESPECT

By I)r. Frederick Funder

Vienna, November 5.—There has 
been a notable diminution in anti- 
Catholic feeling inspired by Social
istic propaganda, as a result of the 
extensive speaking tours made by 
Monsignor Seipel, the Federal 
Chancellor during the campaign 
preceding the recent elections. 
The change, in a large measure, is 
due to the personality of the Chan
cellor.

During the past few months, it is 
estimated, Monsignor Seipel ad
dressed audiences whose total 
membership exceeded 1,000,000 
persons and this in a country, the 
entire population of which is only 
6,500,000. And throughout the 
campaign, in the midst of the 
bitterest political controversies, he 
retained his dignity as a Catholic 
priest and scholar.

Many thousand Socialistic work
men listened respectfully to him 
and, even if they finally decided to 
cast their votes for the Socialist 
candidates, many of them gave 
evidence of the high esteem in 
which they hold the Chancellor. 
Much of the prejudice, with which 
Socialistic propaganda had filli d 
them, against the Catholic Church 
and Catholic ecclesiastics melted 
away when they were given the 
opportunity of personally hearing 
Monsignor Seipel speak. At one 
time during the campaign, when 
the Socialists attempted to ridicule 
the Chancellor, an audience com-
Êosed of members of the Social- 

lemocratic party protested vehe
mently.

The Vienna Reichspost, a strong 
supporter of the Chancellor com
mented as follows upon the changed 
attitude of the people who thronged 
to hear Monsignor Seipel speak :

“ The respectful comments which 
the attentive listener could often 
hear in such meetings, frequented 
by Socialists,. shewed how much
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many an auditor had corrected his 
personal judgment, how passion 
shrank back from his calm knowl
edge of the exigencies of the 
common welfare ; how, over and 
above all political considerations, a 
spiritual bridge is being built from 
one man to another, from one 
citizen to another.”

CARDINAL FAULHABER 
ATTACKED

INSULTED AND THREATENED 
WITH DEATH BY FOLLOWERS 

OF LUDENDORFF AND 
HITLER

By Dr. Frederick Funder

Vienna, Nov. 30.—Cardinal Faul- 
haber, who in his travels through 
America several months ago was 
honored by so many citizens of the 
United States because he endeavored 
with his lofty eloquence to obtain 
understanding and sympathy for 
his oppressed native land of Ger
many and the suffering German 
people, is now insulted, persecuted 
and even threatened with death in 
his own country. Nothing demon
strates so well the unhappy confus
ion in Germany as this unexpected 
sad state of affairs in Munich.

CARDINAL VICIOUSLY ACCUSED

His Eminence is now the object of 
furious and spiteful suspicions, 
outrages and threats against his 
safety. Your correspondent in 
his last letter reported that 
Cardinal Faulhaber had been 
vehemently attacked before the 
riot which took place in Munich 
November 8 under the leadership 
of General Ludendorff and the 
national-socialistic agitator Hitler, 
because he had protested publicly 
in a communication to the Chancel
lor against the excesses of the 
National Socialists, particularly 
against their engaging in pogroms.

Since the failure of this riot, this 
campaign of abuse has become most 
intense. The Cardinal is accused in 
newspapers and in public demon
strations, of having caused the 
Bavarian Commissioner of State, 
Dr. von Kahr, to forsake the leaders 
of the uprising, Ludendorf and 
Hitler, and to frustrate their plan 
of marching with armed forces 
toward Berlin. With the same 
fanaticism with which this plan is 
acclaimed as having been a mani
festation of the highest national 
heroism, the supposed treason and 
the presumed complicity of the 
Cardinal with those opposed to it 
are condemned.

His Eminence is accused of having 
sent a circular letter to the clergy 
in which he exhorted them to influ
ence the people in favor of Dr. von 
Kahr. Also, he is accused of 
having got money from the Jews to 
restore the Cathedral of lur Holy 
Virgin in Munich, and, therefore, he 
is declared to have taken the part of 
tne Jews and to have induced von 
Kahr to remain aloof from the 
attempt of Hitler to overthrow the 
power of the Jews in Germany. 
These rumors have been denounced 
publicly as calumnies ; nevertheless, 
they are spread abroad by the 
National Socialistic propaganda.

There occurred some scenes in 
Munich during the disturbance 
which reminded one of the saddest 
hours of the time of Bismarck and 
the struggle between State and 
Church in 1871. Members of the 
clergy, when seen in the street, 
were publicly insulted ; the Catho
lic students were attacked impet
uously on their appearance at the 
University as "Faulhaber-slaves” 
and “Jesuitists,” and, repeatedly, 
there took place tin-kettle serenades 
in front of the Archbishop's 
palace. The miscief makers are to 
be found in the National Socialistic 
camp, comprising almost exclusive
ly Protestants from northern Ger
many. They represent the adher
ents of General Ludendorff and are 
supported by an unscrupulous press 
which has egged on the youth with 
catchwords designed to stimulate 
rebellion.

GRAVE APPREHENSION

The attacks were so very wicked 
that in Catholic circles plots were 
feared against the life of Cardinal 
Faulhaber. Since the assassination 
of the former minister and leader 
of the Center party, Mathias Erz- 
berger, and Minister Ratheneau, 
one knows that before this morbid 
chauvinism one must be prepared 
for anything. Every prominent 
statesman in Germany, who works 
with all his might for a moderate 
and peaceful understanding with 
the enemies of Germany, and who 
seeks to lessen hatred and intoler
ance, has had threats made against 
his person.

As long as Dr. Wirth, one of the 
leaders of the Center party, was 
chancellor and represented the 
politics of the reparations, he was 
repeatedly the object of murderous 
plots. Now the Munich organ of 
the National Socialists has issued 
the slogan : “Still more dangerous 
than the red internationalism 
(socialism) is the black one,” thus 
directing by insinuation unruly 
passions against the Catholic 
Church.

“What occurs now,” writes the 
Catholic Augsburger Postzeitung,

i* a tearing down of all that must 
be the foundation of the national 
State, a staining of State’s power, 
which has to preserve law and right 
and insults offered to the holders of 
the religious-moral idea, constitut
ing the moral foundation of the 
national State.”

In the circles of the Bavarian 
Catholics one does not abandon 
oneself to a deception about the 
gravity of the situation. National- 
socialism has become a sect which 
threatens the religious peace of 
Germany.

AMERICAN EDUCATOR 
HONORED

NICHOLAS MURRAY BUTLER 
MEMBER OF INSTITUTE 

OF FRANCE
Nicholas Murray Butler, Presi

dent of Columbia University, (whose 
sound views on education have been 
often quoted in the Record,) has 
been elected by unanimous vote a 
memberof the Academy of Moral and 
Political Sciences of the Institute of 
France. Dr. Butler is thus honored 
as one of the recognized leaders of the 
intellectual life and activities in the 
United States, and because of his 
championship of France during the 
World War and his activities in 
forming intellectual and educational 
bonds between the two countries.

The Academy of Moral and Politi
cal Sciences is one of the five con
stituting the Institute, which, 
founded by Richelieu in 1686 and 
abolished by the Revolution, was 
revived by the first Napoleon. 
Another is the famous French 
Academy, the “ Forty Immortels,” 
which is supposed to keep the French 
language pure while working on a 
monumental dictionary of the lan
guage.

President Butler has been elected 
to fill the Beat left vacant by the 
late Lord Bryce, author of “ The 
American Commonwealth,” who 
crowned his career by being British 
Ambassador at Washington. The 
only other American member of the 
Academy is Woodrow Wilson. The 
late Theodore Roosevelt was also a 
member.

Living foreigners who are mem
bers are Eleutherios Venizelos, 
former Premier of Greece ; the Earl 
of Balfour, K. G. ; Cardinal Mercier 
of Belgium, M. Ador, former Presi
dent of the Swiss Republic ; former 
Premier Luzzatti of Italy, who suc
ceeded to the chair left vacant by 
the death of Gladstone ; former 
Premier Sanadra of Italy, Baron 
Descamps of Belgium and Professor 
Mazaryk, President of the Republic 
of Czechoslovakia.

Their French associates, from 
many of whom cablegrams of warm 
congratulation have been received 
by President Butler, include Alex
ander Millerand, President of the 
French Republic, M. Jonnart, former 
Minister of Foreign Affairs, Baron 
d’Estournelles de Constans, and 
Marshall Pétain. — N. Y. Times, 
Dec. 12.

FENWICK CLUB’S FAME

Cincinnati, Dec. 7.—“The fame 
of the Fenwick club has reached our 
ears,” writes Cardinal Cagliero, of 
Rome, in a letter received by Mgr. 
Charles E. Baden, founder and man
ager of the club, last Monday. His 
Eminence requests information 
which may enable him “ to do some
thing similar in Rime.”

While on a visit to the eternal city 
last summer, Mgr. Baden had an 
audience with Pope Pius who is 
interested in social welfare work 
among boys and young men. He 
was also accorded an audience with 
Cardinal Fruhwirth, during which 
the organization and management 
of the club was discussed in detail.

Cardinal Cagliero, who is a Car
dinal Bishop, says in his letter to 
Mgr. Baden, that he has “ a very 
vague idea of what the Y. M. C. A. 
is in the United States or of what 
Catholics are doing to provide our 
young men with similar advan
tages and his inquiry, in all 
probability, is made with a view of 
adopting Fenwick Club methods in 
the hope of counteracting the influ
ence' of proselytizers among the 
young men of Rome.

HONORED BY FRANCE

Toulouse, Nov. 29.—Mgr. Ger
main, Archbishop of Toulouse, was 
commissioned by the Grand Chan
cellor of the Ltgion of Honor to 
present the cross of the legion to 
Canon Senderens, the scholarly 
physicist and chemist who has in
vented a method of discovering de
posits of oil and mineral. The 
presentation was made at the open
ing session of the Chtholic Institute 
of Toulouse.

Modifying the traditional formula 
which is “In the name of the Presi
dent of the Republic . . Mgr. 
Germain, when pinning the cross on 
the Cassock of Canon Senderens, 
said: “ In the name of God first, 
in the name of the President of the 
Republic and of the Grand Chan
cellor of the Legion of Honor, I 
proclaim M. Senderens Knight of 
the Order.”

CATHOLIC NOTES
Toronto, Dec. 11.—Justice Francis 

Robert Latchfor i was today sworn 
in as chief justice of the second 
divisional court of the Supreme 
Court of Ontario, the seat which 
was made vacant by the recent 
elevation of Sir William Mulock, 
following the death of Sir William 
Meredith. The new Chief Justice Is 
an earnest and active Catholic.

Chicago, Dec. 8.—The Rev. Daniel 
A. Lord, S. J., of St. Louis Univer
sity, has been directed to write the 
pageant for the twenty-eighth Inter
national Eucharistic Congress 
which will be held in Chicago in 1926. 
Catholic playwrights throughout 
the world contested for the distinc
tion.

Rochester, N. Y., Nov. 28.—A 
campaign for $660,000 to provide 
for the erection of a new Catholic 
high school in this city to accommo
date 1,000 boys resulted in over
subscription of over forty per cent, 
of the amount asked, or nearly 
$920,000.

The approximate valuation of 
Boston diocesan charitable institu
tions in 1907 was $3,500,000, as 
against a valuation of $7,500,000 at 
the present time. In personnel, 
these institutions have, in the last 
decade, increased more than two 
hundred per cent.

Boston, Dec. 7.—The nineteenth 
anniversary of the establishment of 
a night-workers Mass was cele
brated at St. James Cherch, Harri
son Ave. and Kneeland St., with a 
High Mass at 8.80 a. m. Monday. 
The night-workers are mostly news
paper men and women.

Bishop Schrembs has recently 
established the Catholic Missionary 
Union in the diocese of Cleveland 
and named Rev. James A. McFadden 
as director. The purpose of the 
union is to break down the spirit of 
parochialism and to enlist every 
available person in the diocese in 
home and Foreign mission work of 
the Church.

Paris, Nov. 23 —The King of Nor
way has sent to Abbe Rousselot 
the cross of Knight, first class, of 
the Order of Saint Olaf. Abbe 
Rousselot, who is a professor at the 
Catholic Institute of Paris and at 
the College France, is the inventor 
of word photography. He has also 
discovered methods of treatment for 
vocal infirmities and processes for the 
location of sound. He is a member 
of the Academy of Prague.

Dublin, Oct. 22.—The report pre
sented to the first General Council 
of the Catholic Truth Society dis
closed an excellent record. The 
turnover for the year amounted to 
$57,000. The Archbishop of Cashel 
suggested that the Society should 
be extended to every part of 
Ireland. Acting upon this sugges
tion the Council decided to appoint 
Rev. G. Turley to organize every 
diocese in the country.

Paris Nov. 28.—In the Bulletin of 
the Society of Saint Peter the 
Apostle, the Chinese Jesuit Father 
Francois-Xavier Tchao, writes that 
there are now 1,002 native Chinese 
priests. In twenty years the num
ber of native priests has more than 
doubled, almost tripled, he says, in 
spite of the fact that the study of 
Latin is extremely difficult for 
them, Chinese differing so greatly 
from all European languages.

Discussing experiences in Korea, 
Father Larribean related how 
during his seventeen years in the 
Orient he had seen the number of 
Catholics in Korea increase from 
60,000 to 90,000. At the present 
time, he said, there are fifty-nine 
European missionaries and 42 
native priests laboring for the 
Faith in Korea and making steady 
progress in spite of financial handi
caps in the matter of equipping and 
maintaining schools. The number 
of conversions each year, he said, 
has declined to almost one half of 
the former figure since the Japanese 
occupation.

Paris, Sept. 28. — The French 
Government has decorated with the 
Legion of Honor Cross Madame 
Jeanne de Rais, in religion Mother 
Martha, Superior of the National 
Providence Home. Mother Martha, 
is eighty years old. The National 
Providence Home was founded one 
hundred years ago this year and 
cares for a hundred and fifteen old 
men all over seventy y gars of age. 
M ither Martha is assisted by 
elevenmuns of the Order of Provi
dence of Nevers. On June 9, last 
the Minister of Health presided at 
the centennial of the foundation of 
the home

Chicago, Dec. 8.—The memory of 
Father Marquette was commemor
ated today on the two hundred and 
fiftieth anniversary of his landing 
in Chicago, by thousands of 
children, in ceremonies at the inter
section of Michgan Boulevard and 
the Chicago river, the site of Father 
Marquette’s landing place in the 
fall of 1673, the site of his residence, 
established the following year, and 
the scene of the first Mass cele
brated by the great missionary in 
Chicago, now the home of more 
than 1,250,000 Catholics, and the 
see of one of the greatest arch
bishoprics in the world.
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CARROLL O'DONOGHUE
GBBienWB FAME!

Anthony of ' A Mother » Heorlflee." etc.

CHAPTER HI.—Comtinued

" So thing! are progressing, 
Thade.” said he who had been 
addressed as Jack, "between your- 
eel' and Carter ?”

"Faith, they couldn't be folner— 
I have nothln'to throuble me molnd 
wld but watchin' Rick o’ the Hills 
an' his young lady daughther, an' 
jist repoortin' all their movemints 
to ould Carther, an’ he grases me 
fist for It ivery toime. First, whin 
the pair lived at Mrs. Murphy’s, It 
seems he didn’t have any watch on 
thlm, but jist as they were lavin’ 
there he gev me the job. Well, 1 
thracked thim closely. They wint 
from Mrs. Murphy’s to a poor place 
Intoirely, an’ I used to see the 
young lady—it’d be a sin to call her 
anything else, even If she is Rick’s 
daughther, be rayson o’ her beauty, 
—going out as if it molght be on 
business, an’ goin' out o’ her way 
to pass the jail ; well, I tould ould 
Carther the whole o’ it, an' 1 don’t 
know what happened, or what was 
betune thim, but what do you think 
o’ this, Jack ?”—Thade’s voice 
descended to a very low whispei, 
and his head leaned forward till it 
almost touched that of his listener 
—"the ould sinner planned to carry 
her off ; to take her be stealth away
from her father. He had mesel 
an’ Shaun Hurley, and Jimmy Car- 
berry, ell ingaged, an’ it was to be 
the most perfect abduction at all. 
He’d have no difficulty in the world 
in gettin’ into the house, for he was 
already purvided wid a skeleton 
kay to open the hall dure, an’ we 
were to folly him up to Rick’s 
apartmints, an’ he was to rap for 
admission, an’ invint some sthory 
that’d make Rick open to us, whin 
we were to fall on Rick an’ over 
power him, an’ thin secure the 
young lady. A carriage was to be 
in waitin’, an’ we were all to dhrive 
off to a distant part intoirely. 
Well, that was all fixed, Jack, for 
the noight afther Mr. O'Donoghue’s 
eintince was passed, an' we were in 
readiness, whin, what did I see that 
viry mornin’ but Rick, an’ his 
daughther, an’ Mrs. Murphy, all 
goin' to Mrs. Murphy’s house, an’ I 
found out that they had lift where 
they lived intoirely. Whin I tould 
that to ould Carther he was loike a 
ragin’ madman ; you see he was 
afeered to folly up his scheme in 
Mrs. Morphy’s house, bein’ a differ
ent piece intoirely, an’ moreover, 
Mrs. Murphy havin’ a husband, an’ 
two young min o' sons that it 
moightn’t be well to encounther. 
So he jist had to let the matther 
dhrop until he could invjpt another 
plan. He tould me, howiver, to 
continue the watch, an’ I did, an’ 
whin 1 repoorted how the young 
lady began to go out agin alone, he 
was hopin' that she’d go out some 
evenin’ alone ; and I had me 
ordhers, me an' Shaun Hurley, who 
was to be always ready wid a carri- 
age widin bearin’ o’ me whistle. 
Me ordhers were to rush up to her, 
an’ hould her in such a way that 
she couldn’t scream while I whistled 
for Shaun, an’ the pair o’ us were 
to hustle her into the carriage. But 
that too didn’t happen, Jack, for 
the rayson that she niver wint out 
afther dark, an’ there was no 
chance o’ kidnappin’ her in the 
middle o’ the open sthrate in day- 
loight. Well, now she’s off today 
wid some o’ her frinds for Dhrom- 
macohol, an’ how ould Carther will 
take that I’m powerlisato say.”

“And Rick of the Hills"—asked 
Jack,—“did he go to Dhrommacohol 
today too?"

“ I didn’t see him ; he’s away 
somewhere, for I haven’t laid eyes 
on him since the mornin’ he wint 
wid his daughther to Mrs. Murphy’s 
—roight afther that I saw him lave 
the house, but as he didn’t have the 
young lady wid him, I didn’t moind 
follying him, to me own loss, for 
it’s Carther that's anxious to know 
where Rick is—he offered to double 
what he gives me if I’d foind out 
for him, an’ I’ve been strainin’ me 
eyes wherever I’d be, but it’s no 
use ; Rick isn’t in Tralee. Come, 
drink man, an’ we’ll have another 
pint afore 1 go to give me repoort 
to Carther."

The second pint was ordered, and 
over its inspiring contents the boon 
friends grew more genial and more 
communicative.

"It was a great surprise,” said 
he who had already imparted so 
much infoftnation, “whin Carther 
turned informer in the open coort— 
it med the greatest sthir that was 
med in Tralee for many a day.1”

Well then," answered Jack, "it’s 
past my understanding why it 
should ; Carter was suspected all 
along of giving information to the 
government—sure how could he 
make the money he has, if it wasn’t 
for that ?"

"True for you," was the response; 
“but somehow, Carter had a way 
wid him tHfct med wise pay pie 
thrust him roight in the face*/the 
derate he moight be playin’ at that 
minlt. You moind, Jack, the toime 
he was robbed in his room o’ a cer
tain paper—the toime that he said 
two 'min rushed In an’ med him 
insinsible, an’ thin sarched him 
till they found the paper they 
wanted ?”

"1 do," answered Jack.
" Well, you moind how he laid 

Tighe a Vohr down for that—I 
heerd him say that in me own 
prisince. an’ he had sthrong thoughts 
o’ takin’ the law an Tighe ; but he 
found he couldn't, for he hadn’t 
one proof to bring forward. He’d 
have to shwear to the man who 
rushed at him, an’ the clarest case

he’d be able to make o’ it would be 
that Tighe had hired the parties to 
rob him ; an’ even that same he 
wouldn’t be able to prove—so he 
had to dhrop it. An’ ft was said In 
McGinnis’s the other noight"—again 
the voice dropped to a very low 
whisper—“that Carther wouldn’t 
have gone on the witness shtand 
himsel' only for the loss o’ the 
paper he was robbed av,—he was 
afeered if that tistlmony was want
in' he’d lose the money that he gets 
for his Informin’." \

Jack nodded his head in knowing 
corroboration of the statement, ind 
both worthies, having exhausted 
their budget of contraband news, 
and drained the last of their mulled 
porter, rose to depart. He who had 
been addressed as Thade wended his 
way to Carter's lodgings.

That gentleman was only then 
breakfasting ; a late debauch—the 
state of his conscience, and the 
failure of his plans goaded him to 
deep potations—keeping him in bed 
till long past noon. He ordered 
Thade to be admitted, and without 
relinquishing his efforts to masti
cate the grilled bone before him, he 
said with his mouth full :

“Well, Thade, what’s the news 
now ?"

"The divil a lisa than Miss Sulli
van is off to Dhrommacohol wid 
Miss O’Donoghue, an’ that English
man that goes to Mrs. Murphy's so 
much lately, an’ a young praste, 
an' Tighe a Vohr."

Carter dropped his bone, and 
ceased to masticate. "When ?" he 
asked.

"They wint in the last mail-car 
that lift."

"And Rick of the Hills—where 
was he?” Carter’s voice had 
become agitated.

“The divil a know I know—sure 
there’s nayther hide nor hair o’ him 
to be had in Tralee.

Carter rose—his agitation would 
find its old vent—he must pace the 
room, and he did so, stopping after 
intervals to rub his face, as if that 
action might help to clear his intri
cate thoughts His visitor watched 
with a look expressive of his own 
shrewd conclusions. Carter paused 
at length “Will you run down to 
Dhrommacohol, Thade, and keep 
the same watch there that you did 
here ? you know the place well, and 
it will not be difficult for you to act 
the spy on Miss Sullivan’s move
ments, and report to me b^ letter ; 
you are able to write, 1 believe?"

“Oh, I can write, Mr. Carther, 
aisy enough—it's only the spellin’ 
that bother’s me ; but it’d be 
unconvanient for me to lave Tralee 
now, onless you’d make it worth 
me while.”

“Certainly, Thade, I’ll do that 
and welcome ; you shall have no 
cause to complain—only serve me 
well.”

“Never fear, Mr. Carther—I'll 
serve ye to the bist o’ me powers !" 
and having received from Carter 
the stipend which was always the 
reward of his report, and promising 
to depart that very evening for 
Dhrommacohol,Thadetook his leave.

Once more the traitor began his 
agitated stride of the room, and 
this time all his fiendish emotions 
were suffered to appear in his 
bloated countenance—rage, hate, 
jealousy struggled together in his 
breast, and swept by turns over a 
face in which the stamp of a guilty 
soul had long been set. “Rick has 
at last discovered upon me!" he 
said, as he walked? “it must be so, 
or he would be seen somewhere, and 
that is why Nora has returned to 
Dhrommacohol. They all know the 
story now, and what will become of 
me—what, oh what, if any of them 
should take steps to acquaint Lord 
Heathcote ? Pshaw ! what a fool I 
am ! there is no proof to fasten the 
guilt upon me. but there is 
every proof to place it on Rick ;
I shall not fear." He straight
ened himself and walked with 
a firmer step. "I have wealth, 
and when I receive the amount 
which I expect for having turned 
witness against Carroll O’Don
oghue, I shall have enough to pur
chase the O’Donoghue estate, and 
when Carroll is hung 1 may find 
means to obtain possession of Nora. 
If I do not, I shall at least gall them 
all by my ownership of the O'Don- 
oghue property, even though I 
cannot make of it a home. It was a 
desperate stroke," he continued, 
folding his arms and walking with 
slower gait, "to turn open informe^ 
in the court, but the loss of the 
paper I had obtained from Carroll 
left me no other alternative—the 
case was to be closed that day, and 
the testimony did not seem to be 
sufficient to fully convict him ; did I 
not go on the stand I should have 
been despoiled, not alone of the 
O'Donoghue homestead, but of my 
revenge—the execution of Carroll. 
Beside, there was nothing more to 
be gained by pretending to be true 
to the prisoner, and by informing 
thus openly I could crush both him 
and his affianced,”—speaking with 
bitter mockery—"Nora Sullivan, or 
Marie Berkeley."

He strode to the closet and helped 
himself bountifully to the contents 
of one of the bottles on the shelf ; 
then, apparently calmed and forti
fied, he returned to the tanle, and 
prepared to resume operations on 
his grilled bone.

‘‘No," he said, suspending his 
knife and fork *n the air for a 
moment, "1 am safe—and I shall 
remain quietly waiting Carroll’s 
hanging, and Thade’s reports from 
Dhrommacohol, and then, when I 
have purchased the O’Donoghue 
estate, I shtdl plan for other suc-

He bent to his breakfast with 
renewed ardor, compensating by his

animal gratification for all hia 
recent discomfiture and anx'ety.

TO BE CONTINUED

THE CHRISTMAS 
CANDLE

By Chrlwtian Hold

The dusk of Christmas Eve was 
falling when, among the people 
passing out of the suburban church, 
where many were kneeling around 
the confessionals In preparation for 
the great feast near at hand, four 
persons met unexpectedly in the 
swinging door that led from the 
church into the vestibule. An 
elderly woman, with a typical Irish 
face and a girl with dark blue Irish 
eyes were in the act of going out 
just as a slender young woman in 
deep mourning, accompanied by a 
small child, was entering ; and 
collision was averted only by the 
quick drawing back of the latter. 
There was a murmured word of 
apology on one side, and of thanks 
on the other, as she held the door 
open while the two passed out ; and 
the girl’s gaze was attracted for an 
instant by the child, who looked 
up at her with a smile. He was 
a handsome little fellow, of not 
more than four or five years, with 
a singularly winning expression ; 
and she noticed that he was carry
ing a small bundle with great care 
beneath the cape of his coat.

A few minutes later, as her 
mother and herself were walking 
along the streets where electric 
lamps were gleaming through the 
frosty dusk, Mrs. Gilroy said 
abruptly :

“ You’ll likely be surprised, 
alanna, at the thought that came 
to me a little while ago in the 
church — that we haven’t any 
Christmas candle ; and it’s the first 
Christmas I’ve ever been without 
one in my life."

" But, motherdear," the daughter 
remonstrated, “ what would you be 
doing with a Christmas candle here ? 
This isn’t Ireland.”

“ I know well that it isn’t," the 
other answered, with a sigh that 
seemed drawn from the depths of 
her heart ; “ but it’s Christmas 
here as well as there, and it’s sorry 
I am to think of lacking a Christmas 
candle."

“ But you haven’t said anything 
about it before, and you always 
prepare the Christmas candle in 
time for Christmas rive.”

1 haven t thought of it,” Mrs. 
Gilroy confessed, " everything being 
so strange here, and my mind so 
full of trouble about Dennis. It 
was only when I was saying my 
beads in the church before the altar

possible to possess and to live under 
their own roof-tree, even if it were 
a lowly one. The rent was no more 
than that of a “ flat " in the city ; 
the furnishings needed were few 
and simple. And here they settled, 
in the hope that time might bring 
them tidings of the son and brother 
whom they had crossed the ocean to 
seek.

For Dennis Gilroy was one of the 
many young Irishmen who see the 
lure of wider opportunities beckon
ing from the New Wor d — the
Sromlse of greater things than their 

reen Isle can offer, and who sail 
away in search of these things. 
When Dennis left home his father 
and an elder brother were living, 
but both were now dead—the last 
by accident ; and when the bereaved 
mother and sister tried to com
municate with the young man, they 
found that all trace of him had 
been lost. At the address where 
he had last been heard from, there 
was no information to be had other 
than the brief, " Gone away ; presept 
whereabouts unknowb," and no 
amount of advertising or inquiry 
had brought further news of him. 
Against the advice of all her friends, 
including that of the parish priest. 
Mrs. Gilroy had finally insisted 
upon going to America herself to 
seek her missing son. But, as was 
naturally to be expected, her efforts 
were as unavailing as any that had 
gone before. It had now been 
nearly a year since they left Ire
land ; and Christmas was once more 
at hand, and no word or sign of 
Dennis had come to them.

Their sadness and homesickness 
accentuated by the season which 
was filling the air with the spirit of 
festivity and gladness, seemed more 
easily borne in the church than 
elsewhere ; so they had lingered 
there long, and dusk had given 
place to night by the time they 
reached hom •. Then Mrs. Gilroy, 
with the thought of the Christmas 
candle firmly fixed in her mind, 
refused Aileen’s help in preparing 
their supp-r, but urged her to 
bring the candle at once, that it 
might be decorated and lighted 
without delay.

So Aileen brought out the tail 
candle of Candlemas and proceeded 
to dress it with the green leaves 
and crimson berries of the tree 
which from time immemorial the 
Celts have held as holy. And as 
her quick, deft fingers twined the 

j holly, her tears fell fast in thinking 
I of the many Christmas Eves when 
j she had decorated such a candle, 
which when evening fell was lighted 

j and placed in the window ; while 
a11 night the door of the house was 

I left ajar, so that if any poor woman 
and her infant came by and wanted
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of Our Lady that the remembrance ghelter, the woman would see the
came to me ; and it seemed that 
1 heard her whisper, reproachful- 
like. “ Where is your Christmas 
candle ?’ Then it flashed on me 
that I hadn’t any, and I made up 
my mind that I’d try to get one, 
late as it is. But you must help 
me, Aileen : for I’ve hardly my wits 
about me at all in this strange 
place."

Aileen knew very well that this j 
was true. Her mother, so capable j 
and energetic in their Irish home, I 
had, in a strange environment and j 
amid unfamilar conditions, de
veloped a 
body which was saddening. It 
seemed fresh proof of this weak
ness now, that she should insist on 
the observance of a custom which

light and might come and welcome ; 
“ for was it not on that night that 
the Blessed Virgin herself could 
find no shelter save in a stable ? 
And God forbid that in Ireland 
such a thing should ever happen, 
while there was a candle that could 
be lighted or a door to open !”

But this was not holy Ireland ; 
and Aileen felt as if it were absurd 
to place the candle of such meaning 
and such asso.’iation in the window 
of a house in materialized America, 
where none would understand or

, , . , . , appreciate its tender and poetic
weakness of mind and i ajgnjfl(.gnce — unless, indeed, some 

poor soul, as her mother had said, 
exiled like themselves, and like 
themselves also pining for the'old 
home acroaa the sea, should see the

Aileen felt had no place or meaning canj]e shining like the faith of Ire-
in their present surroundings. But, 
with the instinct of humoring her, 
and giving any comfort possible to 
one in sore trouble, the girl said 
quickly ;

“ Why, to be sure I’ll help you, 
mother, "if you really want the 
candle. It’s late to be getting one 
now, but I’ve e blessed candlç still 
untouched from last Christmas, and 
I’ll make it ready for lighting as 
soon as wé get home."

“ It’s the good girl you are, and 
always have been. Aileen !” her 
mother said gratefully. “ I know 
you think it’s foolish to do anything 
of the kind here ; but the thought 
came to me so clear, back there 
in the church, that I couldn’t feel 
easy to disregard it. For, you 
see, I’d just ended my novena, and 
begged the Blessed Mother, by the 
memory of the Son she laid in the 
manger of Bethlehem, to bring my 
son back to me ; and how could 
I expect such a blessing if I hadn’t 
my candle lighted, as an invitation 
to any poor soul needing shelter, as 
Herself needed it on that night?”

It would have to be a poor soul 
from Ireland to understand what 
the candle'means,” Aileen said.

“ And isn’t that what I should like 
best—that she should be from Ire
land ?" the mother answered.

They hurried on, as they talked, 
along the streets of what had lately 
been a pleasant suburban town, but 
which the constantly encroaching 
strides of the great city near by had 
now overtaken ; and where tall 
buildings were rising on the erst
while green fields. The general 
aspect of a country town still re
mained, however, especially in the 
streets lined by detached residences 
of moderate size and modest pre
tensions. It was before one of a 
row of these cottages that the 
mother and daughter presently
fiaused, went up the short walk 
eading to the front door, and let 

themselves in ; for Aileen had found 
that nothing would satisfy her 
mother but tolive in her own house— 
the boarding houses and tenements 
of the city were alike dreadful to 
her—and, therefore, they had come 
to the suburbs, where it was still

land through the dark night, and be 
warmed and heartened thereby. 
And then a thought came that made 
her catch her breath. Why should 
such a passerby not be Dennis him
self ? And if Dennis, going along 
the street, caught sight of such a 
candle, would he not understand— 
would he not know that Irish hands 
had placed it there, and enter 
perhaps to ask who had done so ? 
It did not seem impossible, in view 
of the novena just ended, and of 
the time and place where the re
membrance of the candle had come 
to her mother. So, with a mur
mured prayer. Aileen put the last 
touch to her decoration, and called 
her mother for the lighting.

Mrs. Gilroy’s eyes filled with a 
light of pleasure when she saw 
shining amid the green leaves and 
red berries, tinsel flowers, such 
as they had always used, to give 
a touch of brightness to the decora
tion ; and she turned to her daugh
ter eagerly.

Sure ’tis you that have the fairy 
fingers, Aileen !” she said. “ Hdw 
did you get the flowers ?"

“ They were left over from last 
Christmas, mother,” the girl an
swered gently. “ I remembered 
that 1 had "put them in one of my 
boxes, and I knew you would be 
glad to see them on the candle."

" Oh, I’m glad—I’m glad indeed !” 
her mother cried. “ It’s like a bit 
of Ireland the candle is now, and 
we’ll light it and say a ‘Hail Mary’ 
that herself may send me news 
of my boy." * * _

Meanwhile, the other two of the 
four who met so unexpectedly in 
the door of the church had, after 
the momentary encounter, passed 
on into the warm and lighted build
ings, filled with the fragrance of 
evergreens—cedar and holly and 
box—which were twined around the 
pillars, and hung in green wreaths 
about the sanctuary. The little 
boy drew in a deep breath.

“ Smells like the woods, muvver," 
he whispered ; and his mother an
swered softly :

" It’s the cedar, darling ! See, 
they’ve brought trçes of it, to put
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■round the stable where the Infant 
Jesui will be laid tonight."

" Isn’t He there yet, muvver ?” 
In a tone of disappointment.

" Not yet, dearie ! Don’t you 
know I’ve told you that He won’t be 
in the crib until midnight — the 
time when the angels brought the 
news of Hie birth to the shep
herds?”

The little boy nodded, hie eyes 
bright with interest.

" I ’member,” he answered ; 
” and you said I might go to the 
crib with the shepherds — that I 
might be the little shepherd.”

” And so you shall when we com» 
to the early Mass. Now go and 
tell Our Lord that you’ll be here 
to welcome Him ; and keep very 
quiet while mother goes to make 
her confession.”

The little boy nodded again ; and 
being well accustomed to going to 
church with his mother, and keep- 
ing quiet while she prayed or with
drew into the mysterious box where 
so many persons went in and out, 
he turned his step towards the 
chapel, which had been transformed 
into the stable oi Bethlehem—a 
stable fascinating in its realism, as 
it stood, with boughs of cedar 
drooping over the roof, where the 
star had not yet appeared. The 
little boy paused before it, and re
garded eagerly the curtain which 
concealed the interior, behind which 
he knew that the manger was ready 
for the Infant that was to come, and 
toe ox and the ass were waiting in 
their stills. And there was anxiety 
as well as eagerness in his gsze ; 
for he had on hand an enterprise, 
concerning which he had said 
nothing to his mother. Having seen 
a picture in which the shepherds 
were represented as bringing lambs 
from their flocks to offer to the 
Divine Inf ant, “the littlest shepherd” 
felt that it would not do for him 
to approach the crib empty-handed. 
And so, concealed under the cape of 
his coat, he had brought a lamb— 
small, but covered with real wool— 
which was his favorite toy, and 
which he meant to offer as a play
thing to the Infant Jesus.

* * *

But here were encountered disap
pointment and difficulty. The crib 
was concealed from sight; the Infant 
had not yet been laid in it ; and how 
was the littlest shepherd to dispose 
of the lamb, which be did not wish 
to take away with him ? He glanced 
around ; there was no one near—no 
one to notice the small figure in the 
obscurity; for the lights were at the 
other end of the church about the 
confessionals, where kneeling people 
were gathered, absorbed in theirown 
affairs. And so, after some hesita
tion, he slipped behind the curtain 
and found himself alone in the 
stable, at the foot of the empty 
manger.

He did not intend to remain longer 
than a minute ; he wanted only to 
put hie lamb in the crib, where the 
Christ-Child might find it when He 
came. But(scunething in the atmos
phere of the*place suddenl/filled his 
little heart with a strange sense of 
awe ; and after he had placed the 
woolly toy in the straw, an instinct 
made him kneel down . . The 
light which came through the cur
tain was dim, but not so dim that he 
could not see distinctly how every
thing was in readiness for the 
coming of the Babe of Bethlehem ; 
and then—suddenly—it seemed to 
the child’s wondering eyes that He 
was there. Had he been mistaken 
in fancying that the crib was un
occupied ? For surely there was a 
charming Infant in it—an Infant 
who smiled at him in acceptance iso 
he understood) of the lamb he 
had brought—the lamb it had cost 
a sensible sacrifice to surrender— 
and who held in His hand a decor
ated, lighted candle !... It 
was only for a moment that the 
wide, delighted eyes took in the 
vision—and then they saw again 
only an empty manger filled with 
straw, where no Infant yet lay.

When the little boy’s mother 
presently came in search of him, she 
found the small figure curled in the 
corner of a seat opposite the crib, 
watching with a bright, intent gaze 
the curtain which hung before it. 
She touched him, smiling.

“Come, dear !” she said. “There’s 
no good in watching the crib now, 
you know. As I told you, it isn’t 
time yet for the Infant Jesus to 
come.”

“But He did come, muvver," the 
little boy whispered eagerly in 
reply. “He came and smiled at me 
—for I gave'Him my lamb—and then 
He went away. But I’ve been 
thinking He might come back, and 
I’d like to see Him again.”

“Dennis !” his mother gasped.
She was shocked to the utmost 

fiber of her being ; for he had never 
been, like some children, given to 
imaginative romancing, to relating 
things which had never happened ; 
and that he should begin now and 
here—that he should tell what was 
untrue on such a subject, seemed to 
her dreadful beyond expression. She 
seized his arm and lea him from the 
church without another word ; but 
once outside, she stopped and looked 
at him with an expression such as 
he had never seen on her face be
fore.

"Dennis,” she said gravely, “what 
is the meaning of this ? What pos 
sessed you to say what was untrue 
about Our Lord Himself, in His 
own church ? Were you asleep and 
did you dream ? I can’t think you 
meant to tell a falsehood, yet 
you must know that you didn’t see 
Him.” <«0M3

"But truly I did, muvver !” the 
little fellow answered, earnestly. “I

wasn’t asleep and 1 wasn't dream
ing ; I couldn’t have been, for I was 
in the crib"—v

‘ You were in the crib ! 0 Dennis, 
1 wouldn’t have believed it ! What 
made you do such a thing ?”

“I went," Dennis explained with 
the same earnestness, "to puit.my 
lamb In the manger, so the infant 
Jesus would find it there when He 
came."

“Your lamb !” His mother re
garded him as if she feared he were 
losing his mind. “What are you 
talking about ?"

"I’m talking about my lamb—my 
own lamb, with the white wool— 
that Mrs. Riordan gave me,” Dennis 
answered patiently. "I thought if 1 
was to be the littliest shepherd, I 
ought to carry a lamb, like the other 
shepherds, to the Infant Jesus— 
only, of course mine wouldn’t be a 
real lamb like theirs. But 1 knew 
He'd know I’m only a little boy, and 
it was all the lamb I had ; and I 
liked it very much, so I thou.-ht He 
might like it, too. And He did, 
muvver ! You ought to see how 
pleased He looked !”

“Dennis !” his mother exclaimed 
once more.

And then she paused, her heart 
beating fast, and not knowing what 
to say ; for she was quite sure now 
that the boy was not speaking 
falsely. There is a convincing 
power in truth, and there was a 
convincing light also in the eyes of 
the child lifted to meet hers. 
Clearly, he had seen something—it 
was most likely to have been fancy 
—in the dim light of the curtain- 
shrouded crib, and she decided that 
the best thing was to say nothing 
more about it.

“You must have fallen asleep 
while you were waiting for me, and 
dreamed it all," she said, as they 
turned to walk on ; “and so we 
won't talk about it.”

“But I didn’t dream about leav
ing my lamb,” Dennis urged. “1 
putted it in the straw, and then I 
knelt down and said my prayers ; 
and then I saw the Infant Jesus, 
holding a candle, and He smiled 
at me—truly He did, muvver !”

“But the 'nfant Jtsus never holds 
a candle. You’ll see, when we go 
back for the Mass and He’s just a 
little baby, with His arms wide 
open.”

“He had a candle in one hand,” 
the boy persisted, “and it was such 
a pretty candle, with silver flfiwers 
and green leaves and red berries all 
round it.”

“Dennis !” his mother gasped 
again ; for she knew at once what 
he was describing was the Christ
mas candle of Ireland ; and he had 
not only never seen anything of the 
kind, but it was not likely that he 
had ever heard of the custom of 
lighting such a candle. Had the 
child really the Celtic "second- 
sight”—though he had never exhib
ited any signs of it before—and had 
he truly seen a vision? The deep- 
rooted mysticism of the Celt made 
her more ready to believe this than 
one of another race woul'd have 
been. For was it not Christmas 
Eve? And were not candles such 
as he described burning in many 
windows in distant Ireland, in gra
cious invitation to any poor wan
dering woman and child to enter 
and shelter? But the Green Isle of 
the faithful hearts and tender cus
toms was far away, and why should 
such a vision of its symbolic light 
have been shown to one for whom 
no door stood open, in memory of 
Bethlehem, in this cold, material 
land ? The mother, whose heart 
was heavy with care, with a great 
fear of the future, and a haunting 
dread of the necessity to separate 
from her child in order to find work 
and bread for both of them, asked 
herself this question with a sense 
of deepening wonder and awe, 
while she walked on, hardly notic
ing the direction her steps were 
taking.

And so it was that presently, 
looking around with a start, she 
found that, in her preoccupation of 
thought, she had taken a wrong 
turn, and was in an unfamiliar 
street, instead of on that which led 
to her place of lodging. She paused 
with the intention of going back ; 
but as she turned, Dennis caught 
her hand quickly.

“Muvver!” he cried, in a tone of 
excitement—“muvver, there’s the 
candle !”

She glanced down at him with 
amazement and startled fear. Was 
he really losing his senses ?

"My boy, what’s the matter with 
you ?" she asked tremulously. 
“There’s no candle anywhere in 
sight.”

“Oh, yes, there is!” he said, with 
growing excitement. “Don’t you 
see it yonder, in that window ? 
Come, muvver—come!”

He seized her dress now with both 
hands ; and yielding to his insist
ence, she let him draw her across 
the street. And then — it was 
almost unbelievable—there before 
her eyes, burning in the window of 
a small cottage somewhat with
drawn from the street, was a 
Christmas candle, dressed with 
holly leaves and berries and tinsel 
flowers—such a candle as she had 
never seen since she was a small 
child in Ireland.

As she stood staring at it, won
dering if she, too, were seeing 
visions, the little boy was talking 
eagerly.

" It’s the very candle I saw!" he 
said, “There’s the silver flowers 
and the leaves ard the berries ! 
But that one was in the church, and 
the Infant Jesus had it.” He 
paused, as a sudden sense of 
mystery touched even his young 
spirit. “ How did it come here, 
muvver—how did it come ?" he 
asked in an awestruck voice.

God only knows,” his mother 
answered, speaking as much to her. 
self as to him. "But it must have 
a meaning. It couldn’t be for noth
ing that it was shown to a little 
child, as a sign to be followed. 
Dennis”—the boy started etj her 
tone—“if that light is put there for 
us, and it seems faithless to think 
anything else, the door will be open, 
ana it's meant that we shall enter. 
Come, dear, let us try it In the name 
of the Infant Jesus !”

Her voice was so grave that 
Dennis felt as if she were summon
ing him to his prarers. But he 
slipped his hand into hers with a 
great sense of trust, and together 
they went up the short path which 
led to the door of the house.

* * *

The evening meal over, Mrs. Gil
roy and her daughter were sitting 
together, their minds full of the 
thought of other and different 
Christmas Eves, and of those who 
were gone out of their livés—the 
dead and the missing—so that con
versation was difficult, and they had 
fallen into a sad silence, which was 
presently broken by the mother 
saying with a deep sigh :

“ It’s clear to me at last, Aileen, 
that I would have done better to 
stay at home in Ireland, as Father 
Phelan told me, than to come to this 
heartbreaking country in the hope 
of finding Dennis. Sure, I’m not a 
bit nearer to finding him here than 
I was there. So I've made up my 
mind to go back, and just wait 
God’s good time for the news that 
may or may not come.”

Aileen looked up from the needle
work in her hands, with a flash of 
joy in her eyes.

V And it’s myself that’s glad to 
hear you say so, mother!" she ex
claimed, “I’ll be tnankful in
deed, when we’re- once more safe at 
home ; for I feel as if my heart 
would break with the strangeness 
and lon-lioess here, and I’m think
ing of you even more than of my
self. You want to be back under 
your own roof and leave Dennis in 
the hands of God.”

“ It’s where I must leave him,” 
the mother said with sorrowful de
cision. “ I’ve been feeling it for 
some time, but I couldn’t make up 
my mind until 1 finished my novena 
that ends today. I begged the 
Blessed Mother, by all her joy of 
Bethlehem, to bring my boy to me, 
or, if that's not according to the 
holy will of God, to show me what 
to do—whether to stay here or go 
back home ; and the answer has 
seemed to be, 1 Go home.1 ”

“I believe it’s what herself would 
bid you do,” Aileen said confidently. 
“And I’m thankful — thankful !”, 
she repeated fervently. “To hear 
you say that we are going back to 
Ireland is the best Christmas gift 
that you could give me."

“ My poor girl !" her mother said, 
in a tone of mingled tenderness and 
self-reproach. " I know you’ve 
been homesick and heartsick, and 
yet so patient and cheerful always 
that I haven’t thought of you as I 
should. But you shall have your 
wish now ; we’ll take our passage 
on the first ship that’s sailing after 
Christmas, so we’ll be in Ireland for 
the New Year; and I’ll just trust 
Denhis with God."

“ He’s safe with Him, mother.”
“ Oh, yes, yes ! But my poor old 

heart’s aching and breaking for him 
alanna !”

It was a very bitter cry—the cry 
as ancient as humanity, of the 
mother mourning for her children, 
and " refusing to be comforted be
cause they are not ”—and even as it 
trembled on the air, and brought 
tears to Aileen’s eyes, there was a 
touch on the door, which stood 
slightly ajar, it was pushed gently 
open, and a soft voice uttered the 
familiar salutation :

“ God save all here !”
As the two rose to answer in

stinctively, they fancied that some 
Irish neighbor pitying their loneli
ness, had come in. But the next 
moment their startled glance recog
nized that it was a stranger who 
stood before them—a pale young 
woman in mourning, to whose hand 
a little boy clung.

” I won’t asK you to pardon me,” 
she said, seeing the surprise in their 
faces; “for it was the candle 
brought me in. I haven’t seen one 
of the kind since I was a little child 
in Ireland, but I haven’t forgotten 
what it means. And though I’m 
not in need of shelter, I thought I’d 
look in and say ‘God save and bless 
you !’ on this Christmas Eve."

“ God save and bless you !” 
mother and daughter answered sim
ultaneously. “ And it's welcome 
you are — many times welcome, 
whether needing shelter or not!” 
Mrs. Gilroy added. But some
times there’s other shelter needed 
than that for the body. Sometimes 
it’s a word with our own that we’re 
longing for ; and glad I am if the 
candle led ÿou in for that. So sit 
down and tell us what part of Ire
land you come from.”

“Tell me first what made you 
think of putting the candle in the 
window—here where no one would 
be likely to know what it meant ?" 
asked the stranger earnestly.

“ We’ve always done it in Ire
land, ’ Aileen replied; “and my 
mother wasn’t satisfied that Christ
mas Eve should pass without it even 
here. So when we came back from 
church a little while ago, nothing 
would do but I must dress a candle 
for the lighting—and now I re
member,” she broke off suddenly, 
“ that we met you in thedocr of the 
church, you and your little boy. 
You were going in as we came out, 
and you held the door open for us. 
1 was struck by the little boy ; for 
hè has a lovely face, and a look in it

like—like—"
" Like my Dennis," the mother 

said, with her eyes upon the child 
and a quick cluteh at her heart. 
"Just such a little boy he was, God 
bless him !”

" My namfc Is Dennis, too," the 
child said suddenly

“ Is It?" She looked at him with 
a new interest. " And what is your 
other name, my little man ? Dennis 
what ?"

“ Dennis Gilroy,” the clear, child
ish tones answered.

“ Dennis Gilroy !" She echoed 
the name like one who cannot be
lieve the testimony of her ears, 
while her eyes opened wide. 
" Dennis Gilroy ! And you come 
with my son’s face, to my door on 
this Christmas Eve, when I begged 
the Holy Mother to send me news of 
him! In the name of God” (she 
turned to the young woman, who 
was gazing at her in startled won
der,) “ who is this child and who 
are you ?”

"He is Dennis Gilroy's son," the 
other answered, “ and I am his 
widow.”

“ His widow ! Then my Dennis is 
dead ?"

" He has been dead for more 
than a year, and if you are hie 
mother—

“ Uh, I am—I am his mother, 
who has come from Ireland to seek 
him !”

"Then when he was dying he bade 
me tell you that he was grieved to 
the heart to remember how he had 
neglected to let you hear from him; 
that he sent you his love and pra;ed 
your pardon. And I wrote, but 
I’ve never had any answer.”

" You couldn’t, for we have been 
in America nearly a year," Aileen 
interrupted breathlessly. “And we 
didn't even know that my brother 
had been married. 'But we could 
find no trace of him, and my mother 
had given up hope of him at last ; 
and just before you came in she 
told me that she would go back to 
Ireland in a few days. And to 
think—to think that but for the 
Christmas candle which—God for
give me—I thought it was foolish
ness to light here, we should have 
gone away and never found you !"

“ I told you,” Mrs. Gilroy said in 
an awed whisper, “ that I felt 
bidden to light the candle when I 
was in church. There’s more in it 
than chance."
“Far more,” the young widow 

said, in a tone as awed as her own.
Then she drew the little boy, who 

wss listening to all the excited talk 
with a wondering face, into the 
midst of their circle.

“ Dennis," she bade him gravely, 
“ tell ns exactly what it was you 
saw in church when you went be
hind the curtain of the crib."

" I saw,” said Dennis, looking 
fearlessly up into the agitated face 
of his newly found grandmother, 
“ the Infant Jesus in the manger, 
and He had a candle in His hand 
just like yours, and ’’ (the little 
voice grew proud) “He smiled at 
me."

And when at the early Christmas 
Maes four happy people knelt in 
thanksgiving before the crib, it 
seemed to them that the Infant 
Jesus smiled once more.

COMING HOME FOR CHRISTMAS

THREE

He little knew the sorrow that was 
in his vacant chair,

He never guessed they'd miss him, 
or he’d surely have been 
there ;

He couldn’t see his mother or the 
lump that filled her throat,

Or the tears that started falling as 
she read his hasty note ;

And he couldn’t see his father, sit
ting sorrowfully and dumb, 

Or he never would have written 
that he thought he couldn’t 
come.

He little knew the gladness that his 
presence would have made, 

And the joy it would have given, or 
he never would have stayed. 

He didn’t know how hungry had 
the little mother grown 

Once again to see her baby and to 
claim him for her own.

He didn't guess the meaning of his 
visit Christmas Day 

Or he never would have written 
that he couldn’t get away.

Why is a man less durable than 
the work of his hands but because 
this is not his place of rest.
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Restored to Health By Taking 
"Fru Wives"

Made of Fruit Juices and Tonics
The most convincing proof of the 

true worth of “Fruit-a-tives" as a 
medicine for women is found in the 
letters written by them to “Fruit-a- 
tives”. For instance:

“ I suffered with all the symptoms 
of female trouble, pains low down 
in the back and sides, constipation 
and constant headache. A doctor 
advised an operation. I started 
taking “Fruit-a-tives” and this fruit 
medicine completely relieved me of 
all my misery”. ^

Mrs. M. J. GORSE
Vancouver, B.O.

50c. a box, 6 for $2.50, trial size 25c. 
At dealers or, from Fruit-a-tivea 
Limited, Ottawa, Ont.

Now to be a true Christian, three these, we are unworthy of the name 
things are necessary ; Chailty in of Christian.—St. Hugh, 
the heart, truth on the lips, and Adversities teach us and aid us to 
purity of life ; If we are wanting in ! hold the just balance

or Lady 
Skater:

There is no sport or recreation perhaps 
that shows so much grace and symmetry as 
skating—

This is. no doubt, why it ia such a favorite recrea
tion with the ladies.

The Starr Company have always paid special atten
tion to the manufacture of ladies' skates and every year 
have several modela specially designed for ladies’ use 
exclusively— ,

Perhaps one of the most popular is the ladies' "Rex" 
illustrated above—the blades are highly tempered sdl 
through, the steel is from Sheffield, special analysis and 
the whole skate heavily nickel plated and brilliantly 
polished.

If your dealer does not sell Starr Skates 
write to us for a free illustrated catalogue 
skewing all latest models.

The STARR M’FG CO. limited
Dartmouth - • Nova Scotia

Toronto Branch 122 Wellington Street West

Best- bkmse oFmmmtrfH

Don’t Throw Your Old Carpels Away
When you get your old carpets made over, be sure you get

YELYETEX
• ( Absolutely Sterilized )
The wonderful succ.se we have had In our special line of making old carpets 
Into the beautiful elen-i, soft “Velvetex" Hugs has bred a host of imitators.
There Is only one way of being sure you get the genuine, high quality, long- 
tasting v elvetex Hugs find that in to send your old carpets or rugs to

Canada Rug Company
In Montreal, To onto, Windsor and London our representative collects the car- 
!>et from attic, cellar or off the door. No matter how old. how dirty, how dllap- 
ldatod (we steriliee them tie a lope around them and send to,us to be made into 
the famous “Velvetex Hugs.

ET Wo pay freight or express both ways everywhere.

Velvetex Building, 96-98 Carling St., London, Ont.
Send for folder 46. Established 1909.

A Christmas Piano 
What Could Be Belter ?

A Sherlock-Manning Plano In your home 
this Christmas will give you more real 
pleasure than any other music you have 
ever heard.
For after all the sweetest music Is that 
which we hear In our own homes, played 
by those we know and love.
Don’t be without a piano this Christmas.
A home without music must be a dull 
place Indeed. The

Sherlock-Manning
* • 20* Centun/ TSano *

jKe J^iojxo wor/Ay of your 9/ome

is made with a care of workmanship that 
can not be hurried, therefore takes time 
to manufacture.
You will do well te book your order for a 
Christmas piano now.
By buying direct from our factory, you 
can make a considerable saving.
Why not write us to - day ?

Sherlock-Manning Piano Company
LONDON - CANADA

i

“It hurts”
Of courte thoee nasty cute and burns do 
hurt I But tiie pain will soon be gone and 
there will be no danger of infection, if 
the wound is bathed with a solution of

and then bound with a bandage saturated 
with Abeorbine Jr.
This Liniment—so cooling, healing and 
soothing—is an ideal ''6rst aid" for child
ren's accidents, for any accident, for cuts, 
sprains, strains, bruises.
Keep a bottle always handy—you never 
know when you’ll need it. $1.25 -at most 
druggists or sent postpaid by

W. P. YOUNG INC. tot 
Lyman Building - - Montreal

Poultry & Eggs Wauled
Top Prices Paid

According to Quality

C. A. MANN & CO.
78 King St. London, Ont.

F. E. LUKE
OPTOMETRIST 
AND OPTICIAN 

167 VONOE ST. TORONTO
( Upstairs Opp. Simpson's)

Eyes Examined and Glass Eyes Fitted

TAJT-BROWN OPTICAL CO.
Physical Eye Specialists

48 JAMES ST. N, HAMILTON 
PHONE REGENT 1414

BRANCH

BROWN OPTICAL CO.
223 DUNDAS ST. LONDON

LONDON 
OPTICAL Co.

Hare Your Eyes Examined
Dominion Savings Building

Richmond St. Phone 6180

HAVE US EXAMINE 
YOUR EYES

The responsibility is ours;
The comfort and satisfaction yours

***** F. STEELE Prompt
Service!

210 Dundas St. OPTICIAN LONDON
We Welcome the Opportunity of Serving Yi

Central Commercial 
College

728 8T. CATHERINE W.

MONTREAL
QUEBEC

The ideal course in
Pitman's Shorthand

AND

“Touch" Typewriting
for ambitious students

Phone Up 7363

P. O’NF ILL
PRINCIPAL

FUNERAL DIRECTORS

John Ferguson 1 Sens
180 KING 8T.

The Leading Undertakers A Bmbetmers 
Open Night and Day

Telephone- Houee 373. Factory 643 |

E. C. Killingsworth |
FUNERAL DIRECTOR

Open Day and Night

I S89 Burwell St. Phone 9971

CLINGER
London’s Rubber Man
3*6 Dundas St, London, Ont. 
IRFS and VULCANIZING

We repair anything in Rubber. 
Galoshes and Rubber Roots a specialty.

G. M. MURRAY
66 KING ST. LONDON

Expert Radiator and 
Auto Sheet Metal Worker

BRAZING OF ALI. KINDS 
PHONES - NIGHTS 6448. DAY 2327

James R. Haslett
Sanitary and Heating 

Engineer
Agent for Fees Oil Burners

621 Rlohmond St. London, Ont.



TOUR THE CATHOLIC RECORD
®j* dlailjoltr ^Kcrmrb
Frtoe of eubeortpUoc- |a.00 oer annum.

phrase we wish our friendi end 
reader», one and all, A Merry 
Chriatma» !

'DECEMBER 22 ira

Feoliehur & Proprietor/I 
---------------- f Rot. James 1

.LL.D.
■dltoni \ ( ulFev, LL 1).

▲aaool&l# h<liu>r H. K Maoklntoeh. 
Manager—Robert M. Bui iim.
▲ddrtiHf. buxine»» let l*iin to the Manager. 
UMwifltid Ad vert thing 10 cent# per line. 

Pfnittanoe muHt a<Hoin|»un> the older. 
Where Catholiv Kkuohii Box addrew in 
required send 10 oente to prepay expense of 
♦Wtagt) upon replies. ♦

Obituary and marriage notice# cannot be 
Inserted except in the iixual condeneed form. 
Bach insertion 60 cent*.

The Editor cannot be hold rehpomdble for 
aneoâioited manu#crlpt. Every endeavor will 
tw made to return rejected contribution# when 
•lamped add reused envelopes are eneloned.

The Uathoijo Keookd has been approved

a
 recommended by Archbishops Falvonlo 
Hbarettl, late Apostolic Delegate# to 
da, the ArchbishopH of Toronto, King* ton. 
vfctawa, and 8t. Boniface, the Dixhop# of 
London. Hamilton, Peterborough and Ogdenw- 
turg, N. Y., and the clergy throughout the 

Dominion.
In 81. John, N. B., single copies may be 

■BTOhased from Mrs. M. A. McGuire, 241» Main 
WL, and John J. Dwyer.

In Montreal single copie# may be purchased 
teem J. Mi Hoy, 84l8l Catherine 8t. West.

In Ottawa, tint., single copies may be pur- 
Ofcuued from J. W. O'Brien, 111 Nicholas 8t.

In Sydney, N. 8., single copies may be 
purchased at Murphy's Bookstore.

The following agents are authorised to 
neeelve tmbHcriptioii# and canvass for the 
t ATHoi.it' Hkookd.

Beneral Agents M. J. Hugarty, Btephon V. 
lames, George J. Quigley. Resident Agents— 
Ml»# Bride Saunders, Sydney ; H. Chamberlin, 
Hllaon Ave., 8. 348, W. Ottawa West ; Mrs. 
4M. K. Smith, 8883 Mance Ht., Montreal : Miss 
kune Hogan, Hulton P. O., 8t. Vital, Man., 
J dm P. O’Farrell, 98 Aberdeen 8t., Quebec 
Oitjp Miss Margaret E. Mulligan, Canora,

London, Saturday, Dec. 22, 1928

A MERRY CHRISTMAS 
There is eometimea heard the 

plaint that Christmas is too merry : 
that the religious significance of 
the feast is lost in the 
merry-making. The religious fea
ture is the all-important feature, 
the unique event that ie commemor
ated is the reason for its existence. 
Still we have always felt that there 
was a leaven of puritanism in the 
complaint that Christmas has been 
secularized. Vulgarized and com
mercialized as it is to some extent 
we rejoice that the observance of 
Christmas is universal. It is a 
great, a marvellous advance eince 
the time that it was looked upon 
with cold and stern disapproval, 
when it was suppressed with other 
“ man-made Sabbaths ” as Popish 
superstition.

There is perhaps something to be 
desired, something wanting in the 
universal observance of the Christ
mas feast. But there ie no fear, no 
possibility of the stupendous event 
that it commemorates being lost 
sight of. Rather in a compelling, 
inescapable way, it brings home to 
everyone, young and old, Catholic 
and non-Catholic, fervent, tepid or 
indifferent, the great fact that this 
day brings good tidings of great joy 
that shall be to all the people ; for 
this day is born to us a Saviour who 
is Christ the Lord.

The very name is eloquent, 
Cristes Maesse, it was called before 
the modern English language was 
formed, the Christ Mass, Christmas 
will proclaim as long as the Eng
lish language lasts the birth of 
Christ and the Holy Sacrifice that 
He instituted.

And if we look beyond the vulgar
ized commercial Santa Claua, which 
after all is but an incident in the 
universal celebration, we ree that 
the much-abused secular press in
dicates and emphasizes in ten 
thousand ways the great fun
damental fact which lies beneath 
any and all Christmas celebration.

And then we may not overlook 
that consoling fact that a great 
many people whose hearts are 
touched by the spirit of Christmas 
give hundreds of thousands of dol
lars to bring joy to poor homes and 
poor children at this festive season.

True the Protestant translation of 
the Christmas message is 11 Peace 
and good will toward men.” It has 
not the deep significance of " Peace 
on earth to men of good will.” It 
even offends common sense, and 
provokes the cynical. But, aa our 
Scottish friends say, the root of the 
matter ie there and Christmas 
becomes for them a season of peace 
and good will. But Catholics 
never forget the condition of the 
Peace, nor do they truncate the 
glorious message, “ Glory to God in 
the highest ; and on earth peace to 
men of good-will."

A last little friendly word to our 
puritanical Catholics who not only 
complain of the secular appearance 
of Christmas festivities but go so 
far as to substitute for the time 
honored Christmas greeting “ A 
Merry Christmas” the smugly ortho
dox variant “ A Happy Christmas."

Now Christmas is a feast day. 
And in all Catholic times and Cath
olic countries feast days, after 
Mass, were days of feasting and 
merry - making. That universal 
Catholic custom, we take it, faith
fully interprets the mind and the 
heart of our holy mother, the Cath
olic Church.

So from the bottom of our hearts 
in the old time honored and Catholic

REINSTATING THE DOPE 
In hie " Pope Leo XIII.” 

Justin McCarthy notea that " the 
wildest and most erroneous ideas 
prevail upon the aubject of Papal 
infallibility sometimes among per
fectly intelligent and impartial men, 
who are willing and eager to knew 
the truth." .

Then as a necessary preliminary 
he explains for the ordinary reader 
what Catholics mean by Papal 
Infallibility :

" The faith of Rome ie that when 
the Pope and hia Council have to 
define aome question of creed or 
morale, that Inspiration will guide 
them right. It la furthermore the 
faith of Rome that if, on any occa
sion, at any crisis, the Pope should 
find it impossible to convene his 
Council, and because of some new- 
risen doubt on a question of creed 
or morals a definition should be 
necessary, the Holy Spirit would 
then be with the Pope, and would 
metaphorically touch hia lips with 
sacred fire. The Pope has no power 
to start new dogmas. He only 
interprets revelation. He define! 
and declares doctrines, extracting 
them, as one writer puts it, out 
of that deposit of faith originally 
entrusted to the Apostlea, and pro
posing them to be received by all 
the faithful. The Pope ia infallible 
only when he expounds a question 
of faith or morals ex-cathedra, 
and on behalf of the Church. His 
private opinion, even on a question 
of faith or morals, is but as the 
opinion of any other learned eccles
iastic. Outside the questions of 
faith and morals the Pope has no 
claim whatever to infallibility. The 
moat unlettered Irish peasant under
stands the distinction perfectly 
well. . . There is no man in the 
world more devoted to hia Church 
than the Irish peasant ; but he 
knows that divine inspiration was 
not given to the Church to teach 
politics. It would be as easy to 
make him believe that the opinion 
of the Pope was infallible aa to the 
time and method of harvest opera
tions."

There was a time when the 
Pope was generally recognized aa 
supreme arbiter in those grave 
political disputes that threatened 
the peace and good order of Chris
tian Europe. But that was not by 
virtue of his office as spiritual Head 
of the Church ; but rather because 
the Christian Catholic people of 
Europe desired that he should 
assume that additional burden for 
the sake of their best interests. By 
common consent the Pope was the 
real head of a real league of natioos. 
Whatever mistakes may have been 
made at any particular time it will 
not be denied that that league of 
nations functioned more effectively 
for peace and order than any we 
may hope to form today.

The time came when nations 
seceded from the unity of theChurch 
and rejected the Pope’s jurisdiction 
even in matters purely spiritual. 
That perforce precluded him from 
further exercise of the temporal 
power once delegated to him by the 
common consent of Catholic Europe. 
Not only did those nations which 
seceded from Catholic unity reject 
all Papal authority in matters tem
poral but they pursued with Bolshe
vist ruthleasness all those who 
acknowledged the spiritual juris
diction of the successor of St. Peter. 
Only in the middle of the last cen
tury all England was aflame at the 
restoration of the Catholic hier
archy ! To this day the rejection of 
all semblance of allegiance to the 
Pope is a proud Protestant boast. 
But the Pope and the Church are 
suspected, nay openly charged with 
political activity. From time to 
time this imagined political activ
ity of the Pope looms up as a por
tentous danger ; with whole classes 
it becomes an obsession.

With these prefatory considera
tions it will bé interesting to note 
some recent strictures on the Pope 
for not interfering in matters 
political !

At the time of the ltalo-Greek 
trouble Lord Hugh Cecil in the 
London Times violently attacked 
the Pope, "the first Bishop of Chris
tendom," for not intervening in the 
dispute between Italy and Greece, 
He received some prompt and pun
gent Catholic answers. One 
writes :

“It would be interesting to know 
exactly what steps Lord Hugh Cecil 
would wish the Holy See to take 
with regard to the Græco-Italian

dispute. Doea he wish for a poli
tical pronouncement dealing with 
the rights and wrong» of the whole 
queition from the Albanian mur
ders onwards T And has he 
any reaaon to suppose that the 
parties to the dispute would pay 
the sllghteat heed to an appeal for 
peace coming from that auguat 
quarter 7 I have not heard that 
the League has yet invited ‘the first 
bishop of Christendom’ to take any 
part in Ita deliberations ; and it la 
furthermore noticeable that the 
anpeal for Papal Interference come» 
most prominently at present from 
those who, till quite recently, would 
have regarded auch an act as going 
outside the powers of a mere 
‘Bishop,’
“In any caie, the head of tn 

international institution like the 
Catholic Church ie not bound to 
pronounce at a moment’a notice on 
a political quarrel on which his 
opinion has not been asked and in 
which one of the parties involved ia 
notsubjeetto hisspiritual authority. 
In the words of Holy Scripture:— 
' Who made me a judge or a divider 
over you V

“ It ia the duty of the Church in 
these day» to point out the way of 
peace, and it is the duty of States 
and individuals to walk in that way 
by observing the precepts of the 
Gospel. But it is emphatically not 
the duty of those who reject the 
Pope’s spiritual authority to gird 
at him for not doing what only a 
general recognition of that author
ity can make possible.”

After similarly replying Mr. 
Bernard Holland pertinently asked :

“ What would have been said in 
England if, in 1770, the Pope had 
issued an opinion that the Ameri
cans were in the right against the 
English, or if the Pope had said in 
1801 that the English had done an 
immoral thing in bombarding 
Copenhagen in order to seize the 
Danish warships, or if, in 1900, the 
Pope had given voice to the then 
feeling of almost all Europe and 
had condemned our action in the 
Transvaal ?"

The League of Nations which 
Lord Hugh is credited with father, 
ing and of which hia brother is a 
guiding spirit cut a sorry figure in 
the dispute between France and 
Italy. When this is borne in mind 
the point-blank sarcasm of Lord 
Acton’s remarks the day after 
Cecils attack will be appreciated :

“ I do not think that the Pope 
has received much encouragement 
towards intervention during the 
past seven years of war. Bv 
Article XV. of the Pact of London 
of April, 1916, Great Britain 
pledged herself to support Italy in 
preventing the Holy See from 
participating in the peace negotia
tions. Similarly, the Vatican was 
previously excluded from repre
sentation at The Hague, whether 
on ad hoc or on permanent bodies.”

Let it go at that.
Lord Birkenhead's recent Rec

torial address at Glasgow Univer
sity was widely commented upon. 
He condemned idealism and altru
ism in international affairs and 
declared that*‘politie»lly, economic
ally and philosophically the motive 
of aelf-intereat not only is but 
ought to be the main spring of 
human conduct." And further he 
enunciates in plain unequivocal 
terms the Prussian doctrine that 
" Might is Right,” justifying it 
rather by English self-interest than 
German kultur. “ Rightly or 
wrongly," he said, “ nations of 
stronger fibre confronted by indig- 
enouo weaklings have asserted the 
right of forcible expropriation." 
This was the main thesis and this 
it was that drew forth the news
paper comments.

But he then attacked the Pope 
whom he called " the greatest 
priest in the world " for not 
fixing the responsibility fpr 
the outbreak of the War 
or protesting against the methods 
by which it was conducted. He 
intimated that the Pope was influ
enced by the fact that Catholics were 
on both sides. He must have known 
the right or he lacked “ divine 
guidance.” We wonder if Justin 
McCarthy ever met more grotesque 
ideas of Papal Infallibility ?

TheBishopof Brentwood, referring 
to Lord Birkenhead’s attack, notes 
that such people are asking for the 
leading and guidance of the Pope. 
What they really want, he continued, 
ia that the Pope declare that we 
were in the right and other people 
in the wrong.

(We must re-read here Mr. 
Bernard Holland's query, quoted 
above, anent the American War, 
Copenhagen, and the Boer War.)

The Blah op of Brentwood con
tinuing hie address to the Inter- 
Guild Conference at Stratford said :

“ For all that, It Is an Instance of 
the re-lnatatement of the Pope on 
hie own terms.

There has been this re-Instate- 
ment of the Pope, and there Is going 
to be more of it. and the Catholic 
young laymen are going forward 
with their work in order that the 
people of England may know the 
Pope and know what we teach about 
him. There has been a great deal 
of hatred of the Pope, but when 
people get to know what he ie, we 
believe that they will be ready to 
submit themselves to hie leader
ship."

And that we believe Ie the per
tinent and sufficient comment on 
such querulous attacks on the Pope 
aa those we have been considering. 
Ills the silver lining of a black cloud. 
They can not Ignore the Vicar of 
Christ ; they attack him, they blame 
him, but they recognize through 
the mists of prejudice, in spite of 
generations of traditional bias, that 
the world’s hope lies in "the first 
bishop of Christendom," “ the 
greateat priest, in the world." 
They are making the firet step, 
" the step that coats” aa the French 
say, in reinstating the Pope.

„ During the controversy going on 
over Church Union amongst our 
Protestant fellow-countrymen the 
Pope ia referred to, one party accus
ing the other of usurping Papal 
functions. They are not compli
mentary to the Pope : but they do 
recognize, as through a glass, dark
ly, that the principle of Catholic 
unity ia involved in the divinely con
stituted Head of the Church.

In the neighboring republic there 
is a terrific cleavage between the

modernists ” who deny every 
distinctive Christian doctrine and 
the " fundamentalist! ’’ who cling 
desperately to the fundamental 
Christian truths and in spite of 
private judgment would impose 
them on others. The writer of a 
Sunday column in the New York 
Times thus humorously shows the 
> eaction of the average man to their 
bitter quarrel :

" All credit to these earnest gen
tlemen ; but it may be submitted 
that Baptists who go into the bind- 
ing-and-loosing business are on 
strange ground, where they will 
have to compete with old-estab
lished institutions. A good many 
Protestante will feel that, If we 
must have a Pope, it ie better to 
have one Pope trained for his calling 
end selected for his merits than a 
whole flock of bush-league Popes 
with no special qualifications except 
a desire to send their enemies to 
hell.”

THE CHILDREN’S AID 
SOCIETIES

The Children’s Protective Act is 
legislation that should interest 
every Catholic in Ontario ; for 
under its provisions come Catholic 
as well as non-Catholic neglected or 
dependent children. Under this 
Act are constituted the Children’s 
Aid Societies enjoying considerable 
statutory power. The scope, pro
visions and purpose of The Chil
dren’s Protective Act and the Chil
dren's Aid Societies that function 
under it we shall discuss at another 
time. Just now we wish to bring 
before our readers a concrete case 
that will serve to illustrate the 
importance, the necessity, of inter
esting and informing themselves in 
the premises.

The case is this : The children of 
Adolph Bigras, a Catholic of Rock- 
land, Ont., were, contrary to the 
express provision of the Act, placed 
out for adoption with Protestant 
families under the pretence that the 
father was not a Catholic. This 
contention was supported by a docu
ment to this effect signed by the 
father apparently in ignorance of 
the purport of its contents. The 
matter was brought to court and 
came before Mr. Justice Lennox in 
Ottawa. Hia decision is thus con
densed and quoted by the Toronto 
Star of Dec. 7th instant :

"The mother was a Roman Catho
lic,’’ says the judge, "and died 
about three years ago. On Decem
ber 80th, 1922, the father of the 
children executed an instrument 
under seal, called a transfer of 
guardianship, committing the chil
dren to the care, guardianship, and 
control of the Children's Aid Society, 
of Prescott, and Russell counties, 
and purporting to release to the 
society all his control over them, 
and constituting the society their 
guardian during minority. The in
strument recites that he does this 
voluntarily and of his own free will 
and accord. The transfer of guar
dianship is accepted, on behalf of

the Children's Aid Society, by Rav. 
P. A. MacEwan, local Inapector of 
the aocletv.

"1 would be doing him an Injus
tice If I interpreted literally hie ex
pression, 'I happen to be a Baptist.’

"However, be thla as it may, the 
religion of the father Is the religion 
of his infant children.

"On the evidence, 1 am convinced 
that the applicant is and has always 
been a Roman Catholic, and the con
tention to the contrary is wholly 
unfounded.

“I do not know whether these men 
committed an innocent mistake or 
otherwise, and it la of no Immediate 
consequence,"

The judge directs that the three 
foster fathers of the three Bigras 
children, sent to Protestant homes, 
shall receive $26 each in part pay
ment of outlay.

"On payment of these sums." the 
judgment concludes, "the order will 
go, directing that the society re
move the children from their pres
ent foster-homes, and place them in 
suitable Roman Catholic foster 
homes,"as the Act provides,"

Now we are very anxious not to 
mislead our readers. There • is 
nothing in the Children’s Protective 
Act to justify the outrage per
petrated whether by "Innocent mis
take or otherwise" by the Rev. Mr, 
MacEwan “ who happens to be a 
Baptist." On the contrary, as wc 
shall ehow at another time, the Act 
expressly prohibits auch proselytiz
ing zeal. The spirit of the Act ia 
fair and just in the matter of relig
ion. And we are happy to aay that 
this is the first instance that has 
come to our notice in which both 
letter and spirit were flagrantly 
violated. Here in London the 
officials of the Children’s Aid Society 
hive been uniformly fair and just, 
observing the law both in the letter 
and in the spirit, always courteous, 
never open even to the suspicion of 
dealing unfairly with Catholics. So 
we are informed by those in a 
position to know whereof they 
speak. Though without the same 
detailed inquiry elsewhere we have 
reason to think that the same spirit 
obtains generally in the administra
tion of this law. That ia all the 
greater reason why this peculiar 
and exceptional case should be 
explained and otherwise adequately 
dealt with.

Our readers, we are sure, will 
want to know,

1. Why it is that a Baptist 
Minister is the Local Insnector of 
the Children’s Aid Society in 
Prescott and Russell where the 
population is overwhelmingly Cath
olic ? In any county in Ontario 
where the people are as predom
inantly Protestant aa they are Cath
olic in Prescott and Russell would a 
Catholic priest be acceptable as 
Inspector of the Children’s Aid 
Society ?

2. What is the composition of 
the Children’s Aid Society in Pres
cott and Russell ? How many Cath
olic members has it ?

8. Does this Society approve the 
action of ita Local Inspector and 
take responsibility for it ?

4. To whom is this officer re
sponsible and from whom does he 
take his instructions ?

6. There is a Provincial Minister 
responsible for the administration 
of this Children’s Protective Act. In 
view of the judgment of Mr. Justice 
Lennox will he try to discover if it 
was all an "innocent mistake or 
otherwise ?" Will he, in brief, in
vestigate as fully and act as ener
getically as if the Rev. P. A. 
MacEwan happened to be a Catholic 
priest and the children Protestants 
in an overwhelmingly Protestant 
community ?

That the people may have confid- 
ence in the administration of this 
and other public welfare Acta we 
believe that the responsible Minister 
will see the necessity of adequate 
action in this very unpleasant 
matter. It is not a case of vague 
charges founded on suspicion or of 
allegations due to prejudice. The 
matter has been sifted in the Court, 
the grave injustice to the children 
has been remedied. The conten
tion on which the perpetration of 
this grave injustice was based is 
declared by the Judge to be "wholly 
unfounded." Whether it was "an 
innocent mistake or otherwise" was 
"a matter of no immediate conse
quence" to the Court which had been 
appealed to solely for the remedy 
that was granted. But to the 
Minister responsible for the admin
istration of the Act what was of no 
immediate consequence to the Court 
is of the gravest possible import
ance. The Court did its part ; we 
await with a good deal of confidence 
the action of the Minister.

CATHOLIC STUDENTS
MISSION CRUSADE

We willingly give apace to thla 
fervent appeal of a Catholic student 
to hia fellow-itudenta.

To Our Catholic Fellow-Students : 
—Any and every movement which 
will draw Catholics together and 
hold them bound by .the golden 
chains of Faith and Love la surely’ 
worthy of our whole-hearted and 
untiring support. Slowly but sure
ly, overturning obstacles one by one, 
there Is rising in our midst a mighty 
force for good. It is the Canadian 
Catholic Student»' Mission Crusade.

Ita general aim is to aid all 
mieeions at home and abroad by 
prayer and material offerings. But 
more than this ; we can see in it a 
means for binding into a harmonious 
whole our Catholic young people. 
As the strength of a nation depends 
on the moral culture and physical 
fitness of ita eubjecti, so alao the 
future good and welfare of the 
Catholic Church in Canada depends 
on spiritual health of you who are 
her young members.

To-day on every side we see 
unions aiding every branch of 
industry. The Canadian Catholic 
Students’ Mission Crusade has the 
fundamental qualifications of an 
active Christian union. It will 
unite you, the rising Catholic 
generation, as no other power will. 
In union there is strength and the 
strength arising from such a source 
ia invincible. Before you is placed 
an objective which no Catholic can 
refuse striving for. This end, 
which is the primary end, is the 
securing the world for Christ. Our 
motto is: "The Kingdom of the 
World for its King and Lord." 
What possible objections can be 
raised against such an organization ? 
What reaaon can an earnest Catho
lic student have for refusing or 
neglecting to join it ? It is Catho
lic and Catholic means universal ; 
in this movement everyone has the 
widest field possible to use one’s 
talents.

Let us hope that every Catholic 
young man and woman will join 
with us. The only necessary 
qualifications are Charity and Good
will. Stop, reflect,—then write 
to the Canadian Catholic Students’ 
Mission Crusade, St. Augustine’s 
Seminary, Kingston Rd., Toronto.

________________ Eoin.

LEA GUE OV N A TIONS AND 
OBSCENE LITERA 7 URE 

By The Observer

Advices from Geneva say that the 
League of Nations ha., decided to 
hold opien till March 81st, 1924, its 
new international treaty for the 
suppression of obscene literature. 
On that date the treaty will be 
made effective in all the States that 
have adhered to it, and other States 
may afterwards sign and ratify it. 
It ia expected that the United States 
will eventually sign it, and thus 
make it applicable to practically 
the whole world.

To date thirty-five States have 
adhered to it, the principal ones 
being Albania, Austria, Belgium, 
England, China, Columbia, Czecho 
Slovakia, France, Greece, Hungary, 
India, Italy, Latvia, Lithuania, 
Holland, Persia, Poland, Serbia, 
Siam, Spain, Switzerland, Uruguay, 
Costa Rica, Cuba, Denmark, Haiti, 
Luxembourg, and New Zealand.

This is the first time that any
thing in the nature of an inter
national effort has been made in 
this very important matter. The 
treaty hovers the suppression in the 
traffic in obscene writings, draw
ings, prints, paintings, printed 
matter, pictures, emblems, posters, 
photographs, moving pictures, and 
obscene objects generally : and the 
penalties to be imposed will be on 
those who produce such matter and 
also on those who circulate them 
either publicly or privately, or who 
send out advertisements seeking to 
build up trade in such publications. 
Each country is to be free to decide 
for itself so far as its own territory 
is concerned what constitutes 
obscene matter, and a violation of 
the treaty ; but doubtless inter
national representations between 
one countrÿ and another will have 
some influence in arriving at aome 
general definition of what is con
trary to the spirit and intention of 
the treaty.

It is a step forward, and may do 
a great deal of good. It is to be 
hoped that the law will have teeth 
in it. A law without adequate 
penalties and without adequate and 
easily understood procedure for 
bringing the guilty to trial and 
punishment, might almost as well 
not be enacted at all. A law which

merely forbids something ia good 
only as a declaration of intention on 
the part of the law-making power. 
Such a declaration ought to be 
enough to command obedience by 
all who wish to be considered good 
citizens. But unfortunately experi
ence In all countries has shown that 
unless there are teeth in a law; 
unleoa It bites sharply all who 
venture to disobey It, so many 
people will disobey it that Its effect 
becomes hardly perceptible. It Is a 
reproach to our civilization that ao 
many people have to be compelled 
V) obey law ; but that la the state 
of the case, and In all countries.

Of all the methods by which men 
make money out of the sins of their 
fellow-men, the worst, the most 
contemptible, and the rotteneet, is 
the traffic in dirty publications. 
Perhaps we ought to except the 
traffic in prostitutes; but even 
that is hardly worse than the traffi: 
in the mi-ana of corrupting young 
and innocent souls. God’s judg
ment on those who scandalize 
others is, that it were better for 
them that a mill atone were hung 
about their neck and that they 
were drowned in the depths of the 
eea. That judgment stands for
ever, and it will be enforced before 
the whole world on the terrible day 
of the General Judgment.

The craze for money when it 
merely takes the form of cheating 
another man, ia, by comparison 
with the traffic in dirty publica
tions, almost respectable. But the 
world takes great precautions to 
protect property, and very few 
precautions to protect souls. Let 
people look out for their own souls 
say the “ men of the world." If 
that is the correct principle, why 
not let people look out for their 
property ? Let the public beware, 
say isome wise teres who preside in 
the seats of law-making power. 
Over in New York State not long 
ago, a legislator said that the read- 
ing of dirty books was a matter 
best dealt with by means of 
“ mamma’s slipper," and therefore 
he did not favor putting teeth in 
the law against the sale of such 
books. There is a strong tendency 
nowadays to interfere by legisla
tive action with several different 
things which ought to be left to 
parents ; and on the other hand 
when it is a clear case callirgfor 
the help of the State, there is a 
distinct tendency to leave the whole 
responsibility upon the parents.

The new treaty promoted by the 
League of Nations, will serve as 
a denial by thirty five States of the 
false principle that the State has 
no duty in such matters At least 
it will be difficult for those who 
have in the past opposed the prin
ciple of censorship, to find any 
ground to stand on, when thirty- 
five nations have solemnly recog
nized the soundness of that prin
ciple. ______________

NOTES AND COMMENTS
It has become a habit with 

certain writers to speak of Newman 
aa a‘‘stylist.’’ The term as gener
ally understood, could not be more 
inaptly applied. For while New
man as a master of English speech 
was not excelled in his own or any 
preceding generation, his "style" 
was but the outward expression of 
a well-ordered mind, and the flower
ing of a beautiful and poetic soul.

Newman’s one aim, as he has him. 
self told us, was to make his meaning 
clear and if in the process English 
literature was enriched with some 
of its noblest passages it was 
simply because the regal soul of the 
man shone through his every word 
and deed. A mere "stylist," that 
is one whose chief aim ia to formu
late phrases, Newman certainly was 
not, and it is to misapprehend his 
whole life’s purpose to. classify 
him as such. And, by the way, 
there are few words in the English 
language more "overworked," or 
more loosely applied than that same 
word “stylist.”

The leaflet issued by the League 
of the Sacred Heart in the United 
States for the month of November 
so lucidly and concisely summed un 
the problem which confronts Chris
tianity in the present state of the 
Islamic world that we feel we 
cannot do better than transcribe its 
substance here. The conversion of 
the Mohammedans, it is scarcely 
neceesary to recall, formed the 
Intention of the League for that 
month. And those who keep in 
touch with world affairs will not 
need to be reminded that in the 
judgment of those in a position to 
know there is no problem before

/
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the world a) the present time more 
full of Import than that summed 
up In the ward Islam..

Catholic missionaries laboring In 
the East are unanimous In asserting 
that were even St. Francis Xavier 
himaelf to revielt the scenes of his 
earthly labors and triumphs he 
would acknowledge the difficulty, 
even the impossibility of converting 
the Mohammedans as conditions are 
today, This difficulty, says the 
Leaflet, aprings from two sources— 
the carnal nature of their creed 
and the spirit of union which 
animates the followers of the 
“Prophet.” Their creed Is simple, 
and may be summed up In the old 
battle cry of Islam : “There is but 
one God and Mohammed is His 
Prophet.” Divorce at pleasure, 
with carnal gratification, both in 
this world and in the next, appeal
ing as they do to man’s lower 
nature, make Its adherents deaf to 
the spiritual appeal of Christianity.

The difficulty is further com
plicated by the fact that Moham
medanism is not merely a religion. 
It is in essence no less than in out
ward expression, a civil polity, 
unifying all those who profess its 
tenets. Hence in dealing with 
Eastern problems Europe has 
always to reckon with the possibil
ity of a “Holy War,” embracing 
all countries where Islam pre
dominates, independent of racial or 
national boundaries. The Moslem 
world of some two hundred and 
thirty millions is in this larger sense 
one and as such constitutes the 
backbone of opposition to European 1 
influence in the East. To give up his j 
religion means to a Mohammedan an j 
abandonment of this political tie, 1 
and this forms a second reason why 
it is so difficult to effect his conver
sion.

Yet, as the writer in question 
reminds us, the conversion of the 
Mihammedan to the Catholic Faith 
is certainly not impossible. Pro
testantism with its innumerable 
divisions and its crumbling faith 
stands helpless before this problem, 
but to the Everlasting Church, 
with its unbroken traditions and 
unchanging faith even Islam 
must in the long run succumb. It 
was to this end that the Sovereign 
Pontiff designated the Conversion of 
the Mohammedans as the League 
Intention for the month of 
November, and that simply means 
that Catholics everywhere must 
continue month by month in unison 
with the Holy Father himself to 
pour forth their supplications for 
the subjugation of the Crescent to 
the Cross in the only way that 
counts namely, by recognition of 
Christ as the source and centre of 
life and the hope of eternity. The 
difficulties in the way, urges the 
League Director, " call for more 
earnest supplication that God may 
give more abundant grace, inspire 
more men and women to work 
among them and fill the mission
aries with greater zeal.” The task 
would fire the heart of a St. Francis 
Xavier were he still in the flesh and 
his spirit, we may he sure, still lives 
in his successors.

ATTITUDE TOWARDS 
RELIGION

deavors to take advantage of every 
oportunity to proclaim that Cathol
icism is a noble part of the 
Italian patrimony ; that It has a 
right to the respect of everyone ; 
that It is necessary, absolutely 
necessary, to the life of the nation, 
And in all the most striking mani
festations of patriotism, Signor 
Mussolini desires that the Church 
be officially represented and solemn
ly active. Several times, by a per
sonal decree, festivities have been 
opened by a Mass which he made a 
point of attending in person. Seeing 
the consideration and authority 
which the State now gives the 
clergy, the populace respects us. I 
do not think that a single priest has 
been insulted in Florence In twelve 
months. The majority of those 
who neglected to practice their 
religion have begun to visit the 
sanctuaries. Ask other bishops for 
information. Ask them if the 
situation is not the same in their 
dioceses. As for me, 1 declare 
quite frankly that I am glad of the 
changes which have occurred.”

Acting upon the ad vice of Cardinal 
Mistrangelo, M. Wallez interviewed 
Rev. Father Piselli who was 
appointed by the Fascist! to be 
Alderman for Public Instruction of 
the City of Florence. Questioned 
as to his views on the school 
program of Mussolini, Father Piselli 
replied.

"They sre favorable to the Presi
dent of the Council. You may 
judge whether they are in conform
ity with what a good Christian should 
think. The crucifix has been re
placed in the class room by govern
ment order. The teaching of Cate
chism has been 4 reestablished 
and it is encouraged in every 
way. The teachers themselves 
are urged to attend classes in 
theology and ethics given by eminent 
priests. And the impulse is so 
strong that they do not evade it. 
In a few years the Catholic atmos
phere of Italy will be purified 
again.

CHURCH AND STATE COLLABORATE

“There is now a cordial collabora
tion between the Church and State. 
Thanks to this, our compatriots are 
going to find their general condi
tions of life favorable to the faith. 
1 am convinced that it is necessary 
to begin by thorough reforms of the 
principal institutions and princi
pal organizations of the gov
ernment. Individual progress will 
then be easy. Let me use a 
comparison. People live in a swamp 
or on the edge of a swamp. What 
does common sense command ? 
That hygienists endeavor to make 
each individual immune while the 
swamp continues to spread its 
miasma or that the swamp be 
drained ? Fascism, which in its 
main inspiration, its methods and 
ambitions is filled with concern for 
the community rather than the 
individuals which compose it, has 
boldly declared itself in favor of 
the second method. In my opinion 
it is clear that by disdaining the eus 
tomary processes of individualism 
it is rendering valuable services to 
the individual.

"But to return to the school 
question : As soon as they became 
masters of the municipality of 
Florence, the Fascist! requested me 
to take charge of the schools of the 
city. I attempted at first to with
draw. But they appealed so insist
ently to my love for children and 
the need for such a position to be 
filled by a man who could devote his 
entire time to it and whose previous 
training had fitted him for it that 1 
allowed them to appoint me. The 
people quickly realized that a relig
ious is better fitted for the position 
of Alderman of Public Instruction 
than an engineer, a merchant or a 
lawyer.

"Mussolini intends to bring about 
a magnificent and bread reform of 
education. He wants the educa
tional program of Italy to be great
ly improved. To this end he wants 
to establish a strict selective system 
so that only the most capable 
students will go on to the universi
ties.”

MUSSOLINI’S INFLUENCE ON 
HIS COUNTRYMEN DECISION WILL BE APPEALED

Continuing the survey of condi
tions in Italy, the special corre
spondent of the Revue Catholicque 
des Idees et des Faits has inter
viewed several prominent church
men, including Cardinal Mistran
gelo, Archbishop of Florence, with 
regard to the attitude of the Church 
toward Mussolini. Tne following is 
an account of the interview as pub
lished in the Belgian paper :

“Eminence,” M Wallez asked the 
Cardinal, “is there cause to be 
satisfied concerning the attitude of 
Signor Mussolini and his govern
ment toward the Church ?”

1 My dear sir,” replied the 
Cardinal, ’ 1 shall tell you what our 
position was before October, 1922, 
and what it is now. A year ago we 
should not have dared to hold a 
procession in the city. Our priests 
were frequently insulted. Many 
Christians, in the face of this 
spectacle of triumphant impiety, 
wavered in their faith. They felt a 
sort of shame—or a sort of fear—of 
their faith. I do not believe I am 
mistaken when I assert that the 
religious services had lost a third of 
their customary attendance.

Mussolini's pledge to church

Signor Mussolini promised us cate
gorically, immediately after he 
came into power, that we should 
enjoy the greatest freedom in the 
practice of religion. He places 
large bodies of troops at our dis
posal to insure the order and 
prestige of ceremonies. He en

Chicago, 111., Dec. 8.— A fight 
through the highest courts of the 
land to prevent the establishment in 
Chicago of a " parent’s clinic,” 
which is held to be a birth control 
*chool, will be made by the city 
officials following a ruling in the 
lower court in favor of the propon
ents of the clinic.

The lower court, Judge Harry 
Fischer of the circuit court presid
ing. dismissed a demurrer by the 
city against a mandamus proceeding 
brought by Mrs. Helen G. Carpenter 
and other club women, to compel 
the city to issue a license for the 
clinic. Attorneys for the club 
women, even in the flush of victory, 
declared thiy would not move 
toward the opening of the clinic 
until the case had been passed on in 
the supreme court.

Assistant Corporation Counsel, 
Frank Padden, is preparing the 
appeal against Judge Fisher’s rul
ing. and is backed up in his fight 
against the clinic by Mayor Dever 
and Dr. Herman Bundensen, health 
commissioner, both of whom hold 
that the proposed clinic is an offense 
against both the law of God and 
public policy.

Meanwhile, speaking before the 
Chicago Woman’s Aid, a powerful 
Chicago woman's organisation, 
Arthur Brisbane, nationally known 
editor and writer, made the follow
ing attack on birth control :

“ On the whole, I think, it would 
be a calamity to curtail families. 
Five children—I have five myself—
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la a good family. Ten la a big 
family. Fifteen la a complete 
library on birth control.

"Caruao’a mother had nineteen 
children. If she had stopped at 
eighteen there wouldn’t have been 
any Caruso, because he was the 
nineteenth."

THE CATHOLIC CHURCH 
EXTENSION SOCIETY 

OF CANADA
THE COMMUNITY HOSPITAL

A few years ago the President of 
the Extension Society was honored 
by aletter from an Archbishop. The 
aum and substance of the epistle 
was pleasing and complimentary to 
all concerned. There was, however, 
a concluding paragraph pointing 
out a lacune on the part of the Ex
tension Society : "I hope to see be
fore long the establishment of com
munity Hospitals in the rural sec
tions of the great West and that 
Extension shall exert itself along 
this line."

An attempt, in which the Exten
sion aided, vas made shortly after 
this, to establish a Cnthplic rural 
hospital in the Diocese of Edmon
ton, Alberta, in a truly strategic 
centre—the very centre of a large 
foreign population of New Cana
dians. An appeal for aid was made 
to some hundreds of prominent 
Catholics. The importance of the 
work was pointed out and the 
necessity of the hospilal as a Catho
lic agency for the preservation of 
the faith was emphasized but with
out result! adequate for the carry
ing out of the project. The $ 10,000 
required for the spiritual and tem
poral welfare of needy foreign 
Catholics could not be obtained, 
though the appeal for them was 
over the name of an Archbishop.

The Extension Society, with so 
many demands reaching it daily for 
immediate assistance, cannot in its 
present financial condition take up 
the erection and direction of Catho
lic rural community hospitals. 
Were it possible to do so, there is no 
work to which it would sooner lend 
a hand, for the necessity is great 
and the results would be tremen
dous for the Church.

The non Catholic Mission Societies 
active in the West among the New 
Canadians, very early in their his
tory realized the need of rural hos
pitals and set themselves to estab
lish them among the foreigners. 
Today the poor foreigner, far from 
the cities, receives medical treat
ment and instruction from the 
Methodist community hospital. 
The poor foreign mother in her 
pa ns has the assistance and trained 
nursing of the hospital and highly 
appreciates the help given her by 
strangers. Is it any wonder if a 
mutual sympathy and an affection 
spring up in the hearts of the 
foreigners and the Methodists ? It 
is hard to blame the foreigner for 
lus attachment to those who render 
aid to him and his in the time of 
distress in a strange land, and, 
the Methodist has a very popular 
argument to advance when he is 
accused of using the hospital, the 
doctor and the nurse to proselytize 
and wean away the foreigner from 
the Catholic Church. To the Catho
lic he can SB”, “We Methodists and 
Presbyterians are the only ones 
doing anything for these strangers 
within our gates. If they belong to 
you, why don’t you Catholics do 
something for them to Canadianize 
them and to elevate them in the 
social scale ?”

How can we argue with the un
educated foreigner who has given 
up the Church of his fathers when 
he can say to us in all truth, "I was 
hungry and you gave me not to eat. 
I was thirsty and you gave me not 
to drink. I was a stranger and you 
took me not in ; naked and you 
covered me not, sick and in prison 
and you did not visit me.”

Just today, Wednesday, Dec. 5th, 
we read the following item of news 
in the Toronto Globe :

COMMUNITY HOSPITAL OPENED AT 
VITA, MAN.

"Accessible to clergy and people 
of all churches, a community hospi
tal was opened at Vita, Manitoba, 
yesterday by the Methodist Mission
ary Society as the fourth of its hos
pitals for new Canadians in the 
Prairie Provinces. The hospital is 
situated in an area where last year 
only four cases out of 177 births and 
64 deaths had visits from a doctor 
Dr. W. W. Read, a gold medallist of 
McGill University, who served over
seas, is the Superintendent, Miss 
Nettie Jackson, formerly of Grace 
Hospital, Toronto, is head nurse, 
and Mrs. Read, a graduate of the 
University of Toronto, is matron. 
The building and equipment for 
22 beds have cost $34,500, defrayed 
entirely from missionary funds. 
Rev. J. D. Wildfong is Methodist 
missionary in the district.

"The new hospital, the third of its 
kind built since the War, serves a 
region where the population of 
8,000 is largely Ukrainian, and 
living from fifteen to sixty miles 
from the nearest physician. Miss 
Jackson’s home nursing for the past 
two years revealed the conditions 
which are now to be grappled with. 
Rev. John A. Doyle, Superintendent 
of Missions for Manitoba, was in 
charge of the inaugural arrange
ments and Rev. A. Lloyd Smith, 
M. A , Field Secretary for Home 
Missions, inspected the work two 
weeks ago.”

Catholic women, Catholic Women's 
Leagues, Altar Societies, Sodalities 
of the Blessed Virgin, read the 
above from the Globe a second

time and meditate on these two 
facts, “The Hcspital is situated in 
an area where last y< ar only four 
cases out of 177 births . . . had
visits from a doctor,” and “The 
New Hospital, serves a region where 
the population of 8,(UK) is largely 
Ukrainian.” The Ukrainians or 
Ruthenians are largely Catholic In 
belief.

Some one said recently that our 
great Catholic societies are suffer
ing from foot and mouth disease, 
I e., that they gave too much time 
and too much money to dances and 
feasting. If this be true, it is sad 
and it is a bed sign, for it indicates 
that the charity of God is going out 
from the hearts of our people and 
selfishness, the ugly offspring of 
paganism, is coming in and freezing 
(he genial, charitable currents of 
their souls.

At this season of the year the 
Extension Society appeals to you for 
assistance, Give as God has given 
to you—a full measure, filled up, 
pressed down and running over. If 

ou have little, give a little. If you 
ave much of this world's goods, 

give much, “for much is expected 
from you.” Give, and give gener
ously and give cheerfully, and 
assure yourselves a Merry and Holy 
Christmas.
Donations may be addressed to:

Rev. T. O’Donnell, President 
Catholic Church Extension Society 

67 Bond St., Toronto.
Contributions through this office 

should be addressed :
Extension,

Catholic Record Office, 
London. Ont.

DONATIONS
Previously acunowledged $6,955 97
Thos. Langan, Sarnia.....  1 00

MASS INTENTIONS
Mary McNeil, Gardiner

Mines, N. S................... 10 00
Joe McNeil, Gardiner

Mines, N. S................... 2 00
Antigonish, N. S............. 5 00
Catholic, North Sidney.. 3 00
Mrs. L. N. Tanney, Iro

quois.............................. 5 00

GATES AND DOORS

There was a gentle hostler 
(And blessed be his name 1)

He opened up the stable 
The night Our Lady came.

Our Lady and St. Joseph,
He gave them food and bed.

And Jesus Christ has given him 
A glory ’round his head.

So let the gate swing open 
However poor the yard,

Lest weary people visit you 
And find their passage barred ; 

Unlatch the door at midnight 
And let your lantern’s glow 

Shine out to guide the traveler’s 
feet

To you across the snow.
There was a courteous hostler 

(He is in Heaven tonight)
He held Our Lady’s bridle 

And helped her to alight ;
He spread clean straw before her 

Wnerein she might lie down,
And Jesus Christ has given him 

An everlasting crown.
Unlock the door this evening 

And let your gate swing wide.
Let all who ask for shelter 

Come speedily inside.
What if your yard be narrow ?

What if your house be small ? 
There is a guest whose coming 

Will glorify it all.
There was a joyous hostler 

Who knelt on Christmas morn 
Beside the radiant manger 

Wherein his Lord was born.
His heart was full of laughter,

His soul was full of bliss 
When Jesus, on His Mother’s lap, 

Gave h’m His hand to kiss.
Unbar your heart this evening 

And keep no stranger out,
Take from your soul’s great portal 

The barrier of doubt.
To humble folk and weary 

Give hearty welcoming,
Your breast shall be tomorrow 

The cradle of a King.
—Joyce Kilmer

WEEKLY CALENDAR

Sunday, December 23.—St. Serv- 
ulus was a beggar and had been so 
afflicted with the palsy from his 
infancy that he was never able to 
stand, sit upright, lift his hand to 
his mouth or turn from one side to 
another. He lived on alms contribu
ted by those who passed the porch 
of St. Clement's Church in Rome 
and consecrated his time to God 
singing hymns of praise and thanks
giving. He died about 590.

Monday, December 24.—St. Del- 
phinus, Bishop. Little is known of 
St. Delphinus before his elevation 
to the episcopate. He assisted at 
the Council of Saragossa in 830 in 
which the Priscillianists were con
demned and also at the Council of 
Bordeaux which condemned the 
same schismatics. He baptized St. 
Paulerius in «88 and the latter in 
several letters speaks of him as his 
father and his master. St. Del
phinus died in 408.

Tuesday, December 25.—The 
Nativity of Christ or Christmas. 
The world had subsisted about 
four thousand years when Jesus 
Christ, the eternal Son of God, hav
ing taken human flesh in the womb 
of the Virgin Mary and being made 
man, was born of her, for the 
redemption of mankind, at Bethle
hem in Judea. Joseph and Mary 
had come up to Bethlehem to be 
enrolled and, unable to find shelter

elsewhere, they took refuge in a 
stable and in this lowly place Jesus 
Christ was born.

Wednesday, December 26.—St 
Stephen, the first martyr. There is 
good reason to believe that Stephen 
was one of the seventy-two dis
ciples of the Saviour. After the 
Crucifixion he boldly upbraided the 
chief priests with their hard-hearted 
resistance to the Holy Ghost and 
with the murder of the "Just One.” 
They were strung with anger and 
gnashed their teeth against him. 
But when “filled with the Holy 
Ghost and looking up to Heaven, he 
cried out : 'Behold I see the 
Heavens opened and the Son of man 
standing at the right hand of God,’ " 
they rushed upon him and dragging 
him forth without the city, atoned 
him to death.

Thursday, December 27.—St. 
John, Evangelist, the youngest of 
the Apostles in age was called to 
follow Christ on the banks of the 
Jordan during the first days of Our 
Lord’s ministry. He was one of the 
privileged few present at the Trans
figuration and the Agony in the 
Garden. At the Last Supper his 
head rested on the bosom of Jesus 
and in the hours of the passion 
when others fled or denied their 
Master, St. John kept his place by 
the side of Jesus and at the last 
stood by the Cross with Mary. He 
died at Ephesus in the year 100.

Friday, December 28.—The Holy 
Innocents. When Herod found that 
the three Wise Men did not return 
with word of the Saviour whom they 
had gone to seek, he became enraged 
and, thinking to make sure of the 
death of the new born King, he 
ordered that every male child in 
Bethlehem and its vicinity of the 
sge of two or under, should be 
slain. These innocent victims were 
the flowers and the first-fruits of 
His martyrs and triumphed over the 
world without having even known 
it, or experienced its dangers.

Saturday, December 29.—St. 
Thomas, son of Gilbert Becket, was 
Lord High Chancellor of England in 
1160 when Archbishop Theobald 
died. The King insisted upon the 
consecration of Thomas as Arch
bishop of Canterbury but tbe Saint 
refused, warning the King that 
such an event would break their 
friendship. In the end, however, he 
yielded and was consecrated. In 
preserving the rights of the Church 
against encroachments of the royal 
power, he quarrelled with the King 
and finally in December 1170 was 
murdered in the Cathedral by four 
knights. Six months later Henry 
II. submitted to be publicly scourged 
at the Saint's shrine, and restored 
full rights to the Church.

BURSES
FOR .EDUCATION OF PRIESTS 

FOR CHINESE MISSIONS
What is a burse ? A Burse or Fret 

Scholarship is the amount of $5,000 
the annual interest of which will 
perpetually support a student, till 
he becomes a Priest and Missionary 
in China. The sum itself is securely 
invested, and only the annual inter
est is spent for the training and edu
cation of a candidate for the priest
hood. When one student hai 
reached his goal, another takes hie 
place, and thus all who are contrib
uting towards the Burse Fund will 
be helping to make Missionary 
Priests long after they have been 
laid to rest. Imagine bow much 
good can be done by one priest and 
missionary ! Let everyone, there 
fore, according to his means con
tribute to such a meritorious work 
Send your contributions to Fatbei 
Fraser care of the Catholic Record

QUEEN OF APOSTLES BURSE

Previously acknowledged $2,878 63 
Mrs. Edw. Walsh, Sum

merville, P. E. 1............ 5 00
st. Anthony’s burse 

Previously acknowledged *1,622 95
IMMACULATE CONCEPTION BURSE

Previously acknowledged $2,884 93 
Inthanksgiving.Chatham,

Ont.................................. 10 00
COMFORTER OF THE AFFLICTED BURSE 

Previously acknowledged $421 00
ST. JOSEPH, PATRON OF CHINA BURSE

Previously acknowledged $3,185 88
J. M. Dennee, Bath..........  5 00

BLESSED SACRAMENT BURSE

Previously acknowledged $478 05
ST. FRANCIS XAVIER BURSE

Previously acknowledged $895 30 
HOLY NAME OF JESUS BURSE 

Previously acknowledged $310 00 
May G. Tuff, Lamaline,

Nfld................................ 2 00
HOLY SOUIS BURSE

Previously acknowledged $1,731 89 
LITTLE FLOWER BURSE

Previously acknowledged $1,125 39 
Mrs. G. A. Nichols,

Stony Plain................... 2 00
Friend, Cobourg............... l oo

SACRED HEART LEAGUE BURSE

Previously acknowledged $3,022 45 
J. F. O’Neil, Bay de 

Verde............................. 5 00

WHEN KLANSMEN FALL OUT

Portland, Ore., Dec. 7.—A contest 
for control of the Ku Klux Klan in 
Oregon has broken out between 
F. L. Gifford, grand dragon of the 
realm of Oregon and Major Lutber 
I. Powell, wbo calls himself king 
kleagle of the Pacific northwest 
domain. Powell, who came here

FIVE

from Shreveport, La., three years 
ago and has been active In tbe 
organization of klans In the north- I 
west, says he has heard a call from 
“ klansmen who are klansmen ” de
manding the removal of Gifford who 
is referred to as " a pro-Cathollc 
autocrat who rules his subjects with 
an iron hand.”

The friends of Gifford reply thst 
Powell Is without standing In the 
Klan and has allied himself with 
Simmons fsetion at Atlanta, “ the i 
Simmons gang of proved grafters,” \ 
Gifford’s publicity agent calls them.

Another aspect of the conflict is 
presented by a legal contest whiff) 
has developed for the control of the 
Federation of Patriotic Societies 
which has been active in Oregon 
politics for some years past, issuing 
at election time a " yellow ticket” 
which had a good deal of influence 
and represented the Orange lodges 
of the city. Gifford is charged by 
one of the Orange factions with 
organizing “clandestine” Orange 
lodges in order to control the dele
gations to the federation meetings. 
In addition Gifford is accused of 
representing the interests of a num
ber of publi» service corporations 
rather than the interests of tbe 
Klan.

Early Maturing 
Securities

MeeuriU* which will mature in a few 
months, or up to two or throe or eves more 
yearn, can often be exchanged for some 
unusually altractive Issue which may give 
the InveHtor :

1. A higher income.
2. A long term security
3. A better grade of security.
4. A more marketable security.
5. An additional profit due to 

some exceptional or special 
condition like exchange or 
place of payment, etc.

MaturingaerurltlcH, if promptly exchanged, 
will keep the funds employed without a 
break and not only ooiiHcrve but tend to 
build up in vestment holdings.

Write us for suggestions as 
to any early maturing secur
ities you hold and might like 
to exchange.

CHRISTIAN TEACHERS’ 
VICTORY IN VIENNA

By Dr. Frcgerick Funder

The elections in the cooperative 
associations of teachers of Vienna 
resulted in a great victory for the 
Christian-minded teachers. With 
95% participating in the election, 
the number for the register of the 
Christian teachers was 4,061, while 
2,345 votes were given to the social
ists’ list.

AEAMES6C0
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consolation to Catholic parents who 
follow with increasing sern w tbe 
efforts of the Viennese socialistic 
school boards to éliminât» Christi
anity from elementary educatlin.

If the socialistic municipal admin
istration had uot expelled all Chris
tian headmasters of schools under 
board supervision from their offices 
and put Socialists in their places, 
and if it had not put more than one 
thousand Christian teachers on tbe 
retired list, there would have been a 
strong two-thirds majority for the 
Christian teachers’ register.

This victory in the election is so 
much more important because each 
Viennese teacher who proclaims his 
Christian belief is threatened nowa
days with persecution and risks his 
livelihood. Far from being intimi
dated by the socialistic terror, tbe 
great majority of the teachers of 
Vienna are adhering to the prin
ciples of Christian education. The 
success in the election is a great

One day the Lord caused me to 
hear these words at the foot of the 
tabernacle : " My son, he who 
embraces Me embraces thorns.” 
Oh, what a grace ! Oh, what a 
gift !— St. Faul of the Cross )

A cross—that is anything that 
disturbs our peace—is the spur 
which stimulates, and, without 
which we should must likely remain 
stationary on the heavenward way, 
biided, with empty vanities and 
sinking deeper into sin.

Do not foreca-t or alarm your
self. Not ha'f the things you look 
for will ever come to pass, and the 
other half will be light to bear, and 
God will bear both you and your 
crosses together.—Cardinal Man
ning.

London’s Leading
LEATHER GOODS STORE

Give Leather Goods
We have gift* for every member of the 
family. Leather goods make a very useful, 
as well as beautiful gift, our stock this 
year is the beat we have ever shown and 
we invite your inspection. A small deposit 
now will bold any article until required.

Club Bags
Make an ideal gift for either lady or gentle
man. We have solid leather bags In all
sizes from $9.00 to $40.00.

Suitcases
Fibre................................$1.40 to $7.90.
Solid Leather........ $9.90 to $30.00.
Fitted suite?ses.
Ladies’ Blouse Cases.
Trunks, Box Shape and steamers. 
Wardrobe Trunks.
Fitted Travelling Sets.
Military B ushes.

Gents' Bill Folds.
Music Cases, Schoolbags.

Auto Gauntlets, Auto ^uge.

Ladies' Hand Bags
In the popular pouch shape. Swagge* 
Bags, English Avenue Bags or Beauty 
Boxes ; all real leather in a variety of co'ore. 
Prices from $1.25 up to $20.00.

French Ivory
Tortoise or Ebcny 
Toilet Articles

JAS. McCORMICK
395 TALBOT ST. LONDON

An Ideal Xmas Present

The Red Vineyard
By Rev. B. J. Murdoch

A sweet story that will charm the reader.
Although it tells of war, you will not “shudder or grow sick at heart”

What the Papers Say
The Rosary Magazine, Now York

An eminently readable and touching book. 
America, New York

The expression of a soul’s meditation. 
The book gives evident proof that the 
Author is not only a master of souls, but a 
master of English as well.

The Sign, West Hoboken
We wish well to this thrilling story of a 
true Captain in Christ's army.

Tho Pamphlet, Toronto

The Catholic Record, London, Ont.
A story of intense human interest, illum
ined always by the light of faith.

The Ave Mario, Notre Dame, Ind. •
Father Murdoch’s book is distinctly 
superior.

The Canadian Froeman, Kingston
Every page speaks as with a thousand 
tongues of deeds that will live for all time 
— and of many that will live when time 
will be no more.

A wonderful book ; it is truly unique.
Register Extension, Toronto

The volume n-diatee cheerfulness and 
piety, and a fine brand of Catholic cour
age. We strongly recommend this story. 

Tho New Freeman, 8t. John, N. B. 
One lays down this book in a thoughtful 
mood, so much has been covered in so 
short a time A mighty lesson is impart
ed in "The Red Vineyard”. A great story 
is well told.

Tho North West Review, Winnipeg
It is not a war book as war books go. It is 
a sweet record of a period of the most 
consoling spiritual work.

vv win»- h coeenui voiui 
war. Father Murdoch has accomp 
this feat. There is not a trace of fc 
ness in the whole volume.

For Sale al The Catholic Record. London ; Your Booksellers 
or from the Author Rev. B. J. Murdoch. Douglastown, N. B. 

Price $2.00 Postpaid
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FIVE MINUTE SERMON
BT TUB RKV. F. P. HICKEY, O. 8. B.

FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT

CHRISTMAS
“ Thorp was no room for them In the tun.” 

(Luke il. 7.1

There is a word even dear to our 
heart*, but dearer at tnl* Christman 
season than at any other time. Our 
heart* agree with the old laying, 
“There ie no place like home.” 
Home ! what a charm, a faecination 
cling* to that word. It doe* not 
matter whether it is a maneion or a 
cottage, bo that it ii our home. 
Childhotd'i affection nestle* round 
our home, and It i* the pride and 
comfort of venerable old age. And 
Chrietmaa i* the time of all other* 
when our memory and thought* 
gather round our home. We all go 
home in spirit or in glad reality at 
Chrietmaa. And amidef- all our 
pleaeure* and comfort* we nave a 
thought—a loving thought for those 
who are far away, whether distance 
or death separate ue. We remem
ber them all at Christmas. We 
miss their voice* and their tender 
gianc< s ; we notice a vacant chair or 
a little token of the past. Per
chance on coming to the v'.hrietmae 
Mass we may east a wistful glance 
at the churchyard, where in their 
little home some dear one is at rest.

Just ns it wa* nineteen hundred 
year* ago, there will be gatherings 
of friends and happy hours spent in 
our homes this Christmas-time. 
Yes, it was a busy and a festive 
time at Bethlehem, the little city of 
David, so many centuries ago. All 
the friends and kinsfolk of the place 
were gathered together for the 
taking of the census. By order of 
the Roman Emperor the peoplehad to 
be counted, each in hi* native place, 
the old home of the family. So 
that all the people, rich and poor, 
had come from all parts, far and 
near, each to be enrolled in his own 
city. Each house was full and the 
inn crowded with these family 
gatherings.

But there were two poor travel
lers—oh, you know them well—who 
had j nirneyed in the winter-time 
all the way from Nazareth. And 
they had no home. No welcome 
was waiting for them. Doors were 
pitilesslj closed against them as 
they humbly sought a shelter. And 
the gospel says : “ There was no 
room for them in the inn.” When 
the bleak night came on, Mary and 
Joseph sought refuge in a cave, 
which was used as a stable. There 
our Lord was born. “ And she 
brought forth her firstborn son, 
and wrapped Him up in swaddling 
clothes, and laid Him in a manger ; 
because there was no room for 
them in the inn " iLuke ii. 7.) The 
very Oae Who provided all those 
bom s for others had no heme Him
self. ” He came unto His own, 
and His own received Him not ” 
(John i. 11.)

As of old, so now, Christ Jesus 
our Lord is seeking a home. How 
many at this holy Christmas-time, 
taken up with the comforts and 
pleasures of the season, with their 
house full of friends, will treat 
Him like the Bethlehemites of old ! 
How many will fail to recognize 
the wanderers, and, closing the 
door against them, will soon forget 
the cold and cheerless night with
out ! There are those standing 
without, who indeed deserve a 
home. Joseph and Mary would 
bring Jesus to us, if we would but 
let them. Oh, the bitter irony of 
this festive time ! Why is it a 
festive time ? Because of the birth 
of Christ. His blessed name and 
the name of holy Mass united— 
Christmas—is on every tongue. 
The world resounds with Christmas 
greetings, but to so many, so very 
many, there is not a thought of 
remembrance of Him.

So much for the world at large, 
but not, please God, as regards our 
selves. Yet even amongst Catholics 
there are men who forget Christ at 
Christmas-time. We must redouble 
the fervor of our piety to make up 
for those who forget Him. Who is 
it that their hearts keep standing 
without, and refuse to bid Him 
enter, and give Him welcome ? Is 
it a beggar ? Yes, a beggar in
deed ! “He came into the world, 
and the world was made by Him, 
and the world knew Him not 1” 
Everything we have belongs to Him. 
He gave it us all. Where would be 
our home, if He had not given us 
our health and our livelihood, our 
happiness, our children, our very 
existence? And now He will not 
force us, but asks us, begs of us to 
give Him a home. And He that 
seeks a home is no stranger, but a 
kinsman and a brother. He made 
us His brethren. For the Son of 
God became man, that we poor men 
should become the sons of God. 
He came “ to be in all things like 
His brethren ” iHeb. ii. 17.)

He deserves a welcome ; and we 
can give Him one. He seek'a home 
and we have one t-> offer Him—our 
heart. Do not let this h ly time 
pass by without bidding Him enter 
and make it all His own His com
ing was all for us. He came to 
atone for us ; to give to our poor 
lives and daily actions an eternal 
reward. He came as an Infant to 
force us to love Him ; to mske it 
easy for us to rememb-r Him ; to 
take away all fear, and to give us 
full confidence in His devoted love 
for us. Our hearts are unworthy 
of Him, but if they are all for Him, 
He will gladly make His home 
there. And Mary and Joseph wi 1 
teach us how to serve Him and be 
faithful. Our hearts, for a little 
while now, to be His home, where

His love will reign supreme ; and 
then, so soon, our home will tie with 
Him In the Kingdom of His glory.

THE GREAT CHURCH 
FESTIVAL

By Rev. Prier Gullday, 1). U.

Alone of all the festivals in the 
Christian calendar to be called 
“ Merry,” the feast of the Nativity 
of Our Lord stands like an open 
portal at the end of one year and at 
the beginning of another, through 
which we pass leaving behind us all 
our cares and sorrow* to become 
again the little children Christ 
loved so tenderly. There have been 
across the waters of our soul tides 
of worry and of trial, of tempta
tions and of sins, of joys and of 
successes, that have ebbed and 
flowed like the current of a stream.
At no other season of the year is 
there such genuine surcease for the 
soul. Easter we call “ Happy,” 
but it comes so quickly after the 
tragedy of Good Friday that there 
is not the same unfeigned joy in its 
celebration, it is significant that in 
the early Church the “ Gloria lu 
Excelsis ” was sung only on Christ
mas Day, as if the jubilant note of 
joy and the heartfelt outburst of 
” Glory to God in the Highest ” 
could only be sung on the anni
versary of the day the angels sang 
it to a world that was weary 
waiting for its Redeemer.

In its own mysterious way, 
Christmas makes children of us all.
On that morning, as the Master 
look* out from the little Bethlehem 
of the Altar, He sees kneeling in 
adoration before Him not the old 
and the middle-aged, not the youths 
and maidens, who are standing on 
the brink of a swifter river of life, 
but a host of children, who love as 
children, who worship as children, 
who look up into the Divine Infant's 
eyes with the unquestioning faith of 
children.

TURNING POINT OF YEAR

The celebration of Christmas as a 
cardinal point, on which the ecclesi
astical year turns, stretches flack 
like a silver river to the days of the 
Apostles. Certainly, Mary and 
Joseph kept the birthdays of our 
Lord just as our own parents kept 
our anniversaries in our childhood. 
There is extant a letter from St. 
Clement, the third Pope in the great 
dynasty of R >man Pontiffs, com
manding that the Nativity of Our 
Lord be observed in the Church on 
November 25, each year. From 
that time down to the later Middle 
Ages, the celebration of the feast 
grew, until finally the Christmas 
tide extended from December 24 
down to January 6, or twelfth 
night. These twelve days, bringing 
the old year and the new, were 
essentially a time of merriment and 
laughter, for in the houses of kings 
and nobles, in the monasteries and 
convents, and in private families, 
the youngest child ruled as king, 
abbot, superior, and parent. It is 
in these far off medieval days that 
nearly all the Christmas customs we 
have today take their origin.

The giving of presents on Christ
mas morning in memory of the 
Three Wise Men from the East ; the 
returning home of sons and daugh
ters to the family hearth, there to 
become little children again around 
their parents ; the charity that 
ruled as Lady Charity reigned in 
the heart of Francis of Assisi ; the 
special care of the poor in memory 
of Our Lord’s poverty in the 
manger ; the sight of old Father 
Christmas with his venerable brow 
and snowy beard winding all hearts 
like flax around the Infant Messiah; 
the hanging of the mistletoe 
branches with their mystic leaves 
and berries ; the Yule log carried in 
from the forest to the old fire
places; the revellers with their 
cheery laughter and lilting songs ; 
the Christmas carols with their 
childlike simplicity ; and the Christ
mas tree with its green boughs and 
spangles and stars—all these and 
many more of our Christmas tradi
tions are traceable all the way back 
to the dim and misty past, when 
Christ ruled the hearts of men 
within one fold and under the auth
ority of one shepherd.

ITS INFLUENCE ON LIVES

In this respect the feast of Christ
mas is unique. Of all the days 
made sacred by the Church, Christ
mas exercises a wider and a more 
penetrating influence in our lives. 
The whole atmosphere about us is 
changed. In our houses, our offices 
and workshops, in our schools and 
churches, the sublime and mysteri
ous power of Bethlehem penetrates 
everywhere. None can escape it ; 
none wishes to escape it. No other 
hymn in our liturgy grips the heart 
like the " Adesle Fidelia ” No 
other day is sanctified with Miss at 
midnight, when in the stillness that 
lingers beneath the stars, the words, 
which link earth with Heaven and 
man's siul with God, are whispered, 
and Bethhhem with Mary and 
Joseph, the shepherd’s and the 
angels, is renewed as truly and as 
really as on the first Christmas 
morn.

IN A CHASTENED WORLD

The world is chastened today by 
the struggle which but yesterday 
had fastened itself upon the men 
and women of all climes. We are 
beginning, faintly, it is sure, to 
rouse our affrighted hearts and to 
welcome the Christmas bells that 
call us to the House of God, where 
we shall hear again the sublimest 
message of Christianity—peace 
earth to men of good will. Like 
circles that widen round and full

upon a clear and blue lake, the 
spirit of peace, of salvat.on from 
the misery of the past few yesrs, of 
release from the sordid Influences 
which brought such evils upon us, 
is spreading Its welcome and its 
special message of hope to us of 
this latter day and hour. Striving 
for maitery in our soul* is this 
spirit of hope, and we who are 
Chriit’a as Christ Is God’s to use St. 
Paul's striking expression, have It 
a* our duty especially at this time 
when the hearts of men and women 
are under the spell of the Christmas 
tide, to spread the balm of hope all 
about us. Our supreme happiness 
during these sacred days is to 
renew the confidence in God in 
men’s souls, to banish misgivings in 
God’s all-pervading providence, to 
instill feelings of delight in heart* 
that are broken and sorrowed dur
ing this advent of the Redeemer s 
coming. We, who have the faith, 
can not be lacking in hope, as we 
should not be wanting in charity ; 
and all three are the fruits of peace 
and understanding.

RISING ON WINGS OF HOPE

The spirit of Christmas teaches 
us that other ages and other peoples 
have seen the same doubts and mis
givings and have experienced the 
same reluctance many of us today 
may feet against allowing our 
hearts to sing out like carefree 
children during these merry days of 
the Christmas tide, and that they 
surmounted their doubts on the 
wings of hope. Or.e of the old Eng
lish Christmas carols tells us ;

God rest ye, litth children; but 
nothing you affright.^

For Jesus Christ, our Saviour, was 
born this happy night ;

Along the hills of Galilee the white 
flocks éleeping lay,

When Christ, the Child of Nazareth, 
was born on Christmas day.

“ Little children ’’—therein lies 
the secret of all the happiness and 
merriment of this blessed season. 
What if later days with their crude
ness have demandi d illusions? 
What if we must give up, as the 
years go on, our belief in Santa 
Claus, the bestower of gifts upon 
boys and girls who have been good 
and faithful during the year. Is 
anyone of us the worse for having 
heard in childhood days the sound 
of the sleigh bells, as the reindeer 
stopped above the roof and St. 
Nicholas was heard trudging 
towards the chimney ? Is anyone 
of us the less a lover of truth for 
having believed that in a myiteri- 
ous manner St. Nicholas kn-w what 
we wished to find at our place near 
the hearth on Christmss morning ? 
What if we once believed when we 
knelt as children before the Christ
mas Crib, that there really and 
truly were Jesus and Mary, Joseph 
and the Sheph-rds, the Magi and 
the angels, and that they were all 
remaining still and quiet so that we 
might gaze upon the scene of the 
Blessed Infant’s birth ?

REASONS FOR BEING MERRY

Well, then, may we be merry this 
jovous Christmas Day, merry with 
the thoughts that return to us from 
our own childhood ; merry with the 
remembrance that those days, in
deed, were our happiest ones ; 
merry with the renewed love for 
our fellowmen the Christmas mes
sage arouses in our hearts. Well, 
then, may we be merry as we rea
lize that to us is given the rare 
privilege of helping the Church to 
restore all things to the Infant 
Christ of Bethlehem. Our Holy 
Mother, the Church of Christ, is 
looking out front' Bethlehem today 
up m the Dark Rosaleen of this 
world, with the same eyes that have 
watched its perilous progress 
through twenty long centuries, the 
very soul within her breast wasted 
for those who are suffering and are 
heavily burdened these days of joy 
and gladness. And, if necessary, 
she would scale the blue air, she 
would plough the high hills, she 
kneels all night in prayer, to heal 
our many ills. To us, her children, 
hand-in hand around the Crib of 
the Infant Christ, she looks to take 
up the angels’ song, the Christmas 
hymn of glory to God and peace to 
men, and to make it resound from 
one end of our beloved land to the 
other, for this is the month and 
this the happy morn.
Wherein the Son of Heavens’ eter

nal King

Of we<lded maid, and virgin mother 
born.

Our great redemption from above 
did bring,

For so the holy sagts once did sing,
That He our deadly forfeit should 

release.
And with His Father work us a per

petual peace.

Why Men “Crack”
When on the Highway

to
Success

AGAIN the Christmas season approaches with all Its 
joys and problems. Why not have a real holiday 

this Christmas, have each member of the family bring 
out his snowshoes, skates and skis, pack up his warm 
sports togs and all hie away to Algonquin Park for 
the festive season? This will eliminate the problem 
of the Christmas Party and everyone will have a 
rollicking good time.

The Park lies up In the Ontario Highlands at an 
altitude of 2,000 feet above sea level and In winter 
is a veritable fairyland. The very air is a tonic and 
the climate is ideal for all out-of-door sports. The 
chief attractions are snow-shoeing, skating, skiing, 
tobogganing and sleighing, while there are also pic
nics in the woods, fishing through the ice and other 
delights innumerable.

A special Christmas dinner is served at Highland 
Inn, there is a Christmas tree and festivities in 
keeping with the season. Any Agent of Canadian 
National Railways will supply you with descriptive 
booklet, “Winter In Ontario Highlands.”

What Do These Things 
Tell You?

ii Ql LEEPLESSNESS,” Doctor Kennedy tells 
us, "Is one of the commonest signs of 
nervousness. Another is physical un

rest. You are showing signs of nervousness 
when you cannot keep from twitching your 
eyebrows, shrugging your shoulders, swing
ing one foot when your legs are crossed; or 
when you cannot sit at a desk or table with
out continually tapping with the fingers.

"The nervous man very often finds that ho 
cannot concentrate on one task, but contin
ually goes from one thing to another. He Is 
also very apt to lose interest in the work and 
recreations that formerly gave him pleasure. 
And he is easily fatigued. Nervous fatigue la 
most commonly indicated by a constant feel
ing of tightness around the head.

to wives and mothers of Drunkards a trial treat^ ^ PRESCRIPTION for Drunkenness, which science

has proved is a disease and not a habit — has to he treated as such. Probl 
bition Leg*nation can’t cure the unfortunates. SAMARIA can be given In 
Tea, Coffee or any liquid food. Send stamp for trial treatment.

ment of the Wonderful Egyptian cure, SAMARIA
UDCUODI DTIAVi g__ ________ l •

SAMARIA REMEDY CO.
DEFT. 21 141 MUTUAL STREET, TORONTO

THE worry and strain of recent- years 
has been too much for many business 
and professional men who have not 

been able to, break away from the details 
and anxieties associated with their occupa
tions.

In a moment you will recall many who 
have broken down suddenly just when they 
appeared to be in their prime.

Some have had their lives snuffed out 
while others have lingered as invalids, lack
ing the energy and nerve force necessary 
for the pursuit of their vocations.

The warning symptoms as outlined 
above by Dr. Kennedy in the American 
Magazine for October are well worth a 
careful study, because with this knowledge 
you can then detect the indications of failing 
nervous energy while yet there is time to 
prevent serious results.

A few days away from the scene of

your worries, rest and moderate exercise in 
the open will help to get i you started on 
the way to better health. Your recovery 
will be greatly hastened by the use of Dr. 
Chase's Nerve Food.

Your digestive system has failed to 
supply proper nourishment to the nervous 
system. And when thus exhausted the 
nerves fail to control the digestive fluids 
of the stomach. On this account outside 
help is necessary, sucji as Dr. Chase’s Nerve 
Food, before you can get back your strength 
and vigor.

You will not be using this restorative 
treatment long before you will find your
self sleeping-and resting better.. And this 
is what you need above all else. The old 
energy and vigor will be felt throughout 
your system and you will be encouraged to 
keep up this reconstructive treatment until 
you feel entirely yourself again.

Dr. Chase’s Nerve Food
90c a box, ell iVwlrn or Edman son, Bute* & Co., Ltd., Toronto.

Holy Name Society 
Badges and Ballons

Any color
Ribbon.
Arty
wor ding.

Quick
Delivery

Regulation

IOC.

Enamolled

26C.

Regulation 20c Each

BADGES and BUTTONS
For All Societies.

FOR CHRISTMAS
Infant Jesus Huttons 50c. Dozen ; 

$‘2.50 per 100 ; $20.00 pur 1000.

T. P. TANSEY
329 Craig St. West Montreal

Newest and Most Modem
500 Rooms 500 Baths 

Rates $2.50 Up

Holel Wolverine
DETROIT

Quick relief for
BRONCHIAL 
SUFFERERS
Coughs, nasal and 
bronchial - colds are 
relieved promptly by 
the vapor of Creeo- 
lene—the standard drug less treatment with 
forty years of successful use its guarantee. 
The most widely used remedy for whooping 
cough and spasmodic croup.

Sold by Druggists.
Send for descriptive booklet H.

Vapo-Cresolene Co.,62 Cortlandt St., New York 
or Leeming-Miles Bldg., Montreal. Que.

FRÏEaJso hundreds of Merchandise frizes 
$200.00 more IN CASH Will be 

Givfcij 'AW&y as follow^

1st Prize. $50.00 in Cash 
2nd Prize, $40.00 in Cash 
3rd Prize, $35.00 in Cash 
4th Prize, $25.00 in Cash 

T 5th to 9th Prizes—Each $ 1 0.00 
TOGETHER WITH MANY MERCHANDISE PRIZES

Solve this puzzle and win a OAHU 
PRIZE. There are 6 faces in the picture 
besides (he two Campers, Can you find 
Ihcra ? If so mark each one with an X, cut 
out the picture, and write on a separate piece 
of paper these words, “I have found allthe faces 
and marked t hem" and mai lsame t o us with youl 
name and address. In case of ties, handwriting 
and neatness will be considered factors. If correct 
wc will advise you by return mail of a simple 
condition to fulfill. Don’t send any money. Yoig 
can be a prize winner without spendinc one cenl 
of your money. Send your reply direct to. 
GOOD HOPE MANUFACTURING COMPANY 

175 CRAIG STREET WEST.
MONTREAL, - - - CANADA
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CHATS WITH YOUNG 

MEN
GENTLE MEN

Come wealth or want, come good or
111.

Let young and old accept their part 
And bow before the Awful Will,
And bear It with an honest heart. 
Who mleaes, or who wins the 

prize Î
Go, lose or conquer as you can ;
But If you fail, or if you rise.
Be each, pray God, a gentleman.
A gentleman, or old or young !
(Bear kindly with my humble lays) 
The secret! chorus first was sung 
Upon the first of Christmas days ; 
The shepherds heard It overhead— 
The joyful angels raised It then : 
Glory to Heaven on high, It said, 
And peace on earth to gentle men !
My song, save this, is little worth 
I lay the weary pen aside.
And wish you health and loVe and 

mirth.
As fits the solemn Christmas tide,
As fits the holy Christmas birth.
Be this, good friends, our carol 

still :
Be peace on. earth, be peace on 

earth,
To men of gentle will.

- Wm. Thackkrav

THE DIVINE CHILD
The wonder of Bethlehem is re

newed once more. Bedded on the 
manger’s straw, by Hie Virgin 
Mother’s hands, the Divine Infant 
lies. Bowed in hushed adoration 
Joseph kneels at His side, while the 
Angel song again resounds : "Glory 
to God in the highest, and on earth 
peace to men of good will.”

He is come unto His own, but. of 
His own how many will receive 
Him ? Yet nothing is so greatly 
needed by the world today, in its 
individual lives, in its social rela
tions or in its vast and far-reach
ing international policies, as the 
lesson of the Crib of Bethlehem and 
the love of the Christ Child poured 
out into the hearts of men.

Yet through them all the Christ
mas star is shining. Again the 
Babe of Bethlehem stretches out His 
hands in love and brotherhood that 
all may sweetly be united in Him. 
Childhood is the world’s sovereign 
peacemaker. Thereis no remedy lor 
the world’s evils so sweet and easy as 
the lesson to be learned at the Ciib 
of Bethlehem. Here let men cast 
aside their foolish pride of intellect; 
their empty vaunt of science and of 
learning that astounds the ignorant 
and makes the judicious grieve ; 
their hatreds and racial rancors and 
that inordinate desire of riches 
which the Apostle tells us is "the 
root of all evils.”

What indeed could be further 
than these things from the Divine 
humility, gentleness, love and seif- 
chostn poverty of the Christ Child ? 
Yet unless we ourselves become as 
little children we cannot enter into 
His heavenly K ngdom. Such is the 
condition He Himself has placed. 
Heaven's gates, an old English 
poet beautifully wrqte, are lowly 
arched and the humble of heart 
ah ue can ever hope to enter there.

Humility of heart, poverty of 
spirit, abounding faith, trusting 
confidence, purity in thought and 
word and deed, and above all things 
else a love embracing all mankind, 
a love that knows no limits of race 
or class or nation, such are the 
gifts the Christ Child brings to us. 
With these in our souls we shall 
again possess toe golden heart of 
childhood.

At the Crib of Bethlehem, let 
men find all that they so greatly 
need : truth, wisdom, love and 
happiness, and as the source of all 
and the end of all, God Himself be
come a child for them. There, in 
that Babe of Bethlehem, will they 
find the solution of ad me problems 
that have vexed the world and have 
disturbed their souls. The Divine 
Child shall lead them.—America.

CHRISTMAS THOUGHTS
Martin J. Scott, S. J.

I wander how many of us reflect 
on the direct meaning of the word, 
Christmas ? Literally it means 
Christ’s Mass. The Mass on this day 
refers almost entirely to Christ. 
Rather I should say the Masses on 
this day. For on Christmas every 
priest may say three Masses, a most 
unusual thing. These Masses com
memorate Christ as God, His eternal 
generation ; Christ as man, His 
birth at Bethlehem ; and Cnrist as 
our Saviour, His birth in our 
hearts.

What a wonderful thing it is to 
consider that God so loved the world 
as to give us His Only Begotten Son ! 
That waa God’s Christmas gift to 
.mankind. And how wonderful ‘to 
think that Christ, the Son of God, 
so loved us that He was born in a 
stable for us ! He might have 
come, as God’s gift to us, in regal 
splendor. But that would not 
satisfy nor show His love. You 
know that love shows itself in 
sacrifice. That is why we know that 
our mother loves us so much. No 
one in this wprld makes such 
sacrifices for us as our mother. And 
that is why we love our mother as 
we do.

SfT Christ knew the best way to our 
hearts. After all He should, for He 
made us. He came not only in 
suffering but as a little Child. What 
a marvellous combination ! Suffer
ing shows His love, and babyhood 
attracts our hearts. How we love 
children 1 And since Christ came to 
win our hearts He took the lovely 
form of an infant.

As Jesus waa God's gift to man
kind, Jesus’ own gift was Himself. 
That is the meaning of Christmas. 
Christ could think of nothing as a

Christmas gift better than Himself, 
and as He wanted to give His best 
He gave us Himself I That was the 
beginning of the beautiful custom 
of presenting gifts at Christmas. 
Jesus taught us the lesson of think
ing about others to make them 
happy. Before He came among ue 
the world was very selfish. Every, 
one thought only of hie own wel
fare. But after the Babe of Bethle
hem came people began to think of 
others.

See how God uses apparently 
little things to achieve great re
sults. Only God would think of 
changing the heart of the world 
through a helpless babe In a 
manger. But that is God’s way. 
Anyone can do big things with big 
help. But God does the greatest 
things with the most trivial means. 
He wants to show us too that we do 
not need to do great things to show 
our love for Him, but to do little 
things with great love. We can all 
do that.

So God's Christmas gift to us was 
His Only Begotten Son, Jesus Christ. 
And Christ’s gift to us was Himself 
as a Babe. Now you know that you 
do not like to receive gifts without 
giving some token in return. That 
is why you try to find out what a 
friend likes, so that you may send 
him a present, if he has sent you 
something. It is not paying back 
exactly. It is not understood in 
that way. But it is a return of 
love.

Have you thought of making a 
present to Jesus ? You do not have 
to think hard to find out what He 
likes. And no matter how poor you 
are, the fine thing about giving a 
present to Jesus is that you have 
the very thing that He wants. You 
know what it is without my telling 
you. You know He wants your 
heart. The stable and the manger 
are very cold for the Divine Infant 
and He wants to dwell instead in 
your heart. Of course He cannot 
do that unless you invite Him. 
But you will do that, I am sure, 
realizing that He left His home 'in 
Heaven for you.

You know He can never dwell in a 
heart that has sin iu it. For He hates 
sin worse than you hate serpents. 
You would not want to live in a 
place with vile reptiles, would you? 
So no matter how much Jesus loves 
you He can not bestow Himself on j 
you, unless you make your heart an j 
inviting abode for Him. But you 
will do that I know. For you do 
not want Jesus to do so much for 
you without doing something for 
Him in return. It will help greatly 
to make your heart desirable for 
Jesus, if for His sake you make 
happy some unfortunate persi n, 
who otherwise might have a sad 
Christmas.

OUR BOYS AND GIRLS
CHRISTMAS

At last Thou art come, little 
Saviour !

And Thine Angels fill midnight with 
song,

Thou art come to us, gentle 
Creator !

Whom Thy creatures have sighed 
for so long.

Thou hast brought with Thee plenti
ful pardon,

And our souls overflow witlf-delight;. 
Our hearts are half broken, dear 

Jesus !
With the joy of this wonderful 

night.
Thou wilt stay with us, Master and 

Maker !
Thou wilt stay with us now ever

more :
We will play with Thee, beautiful 

Brother !
On Eternity’s jubilant shore.

-Frederick William Faber

THE BEST CHRISTMAS STORY
” I think, mother, this is the best 

Christmas story that ever was 
written.”

The children were gathered about 
the sitting-room table, with their 
books, in the good old-fashioned 
way—with mother near at hand, 
and always ready with a word of 
explanation or information when 
appealed to. She smiled when 
fifteen-year-old Gerald laid down 
his magazine and turned to her in 
his eager, enthusiastic way.

"No, dear, the best Christmas 
story that was ever written is told 
to us by St. Luke. You have heard 
it, Gerald, many a time, and I 
should like to hear you read it aloud 
to us all, to prepare our hearts for 
Christmas, by reminding us of what 
the great day really means.”

So Gerald brought the Bible to 
the table, and read in his clear 
young voice the beautiful story, of 
how Joseph and Mary went up from 
Galilee, out of the City of Nazareth, 
and into the City of David which is 
called Bethlehem.

" And she brought forth her first
born Son, and wrapped Him up in 
swaddling clothes and laid Him in a 
manger ; because there was no room 
for them in the inn,” read Gerald.

“Oh, mother, if we had been 
there, I would have given Him my 
bed,” put in little Margaret, press
ing close to her mother's side. And 
mother smiled, and laid her fingers 
on her lips warningly.

Gerald read on :
“ And there were in the same 

country shepherds watching, and 
keeping the night watches over 
their flock.

"And behold an angel of the Lord 
stood by them, and the brightness 
of God shone round about them, 
auu they feared with a great fear.

“And the angel said to them: 
Fear not ; for behold, I bring you 
good tidings of great joy, that shall 
be to all the people.

“ For, thia day la born to you a 
Saviour, who la Chriet the Lord, In 
the City of David.
" “And thia ehall be a sign unto 
you : you ehall find the Infant 
wrapped in swaddling clothea, and 
laid in a manger.

“And suddenly there was with 
the Angel a multitude of the heav
enly army, praising God and eaying:

“Glory to God in the highest; and 
on earth peace to men of good will.

“ And It carte to pass after the 
angels departed from them into 
heaven, the shepherds said to one 
another ; Let us go over te Bethle
hem, and let us see this word that Is 
come to pass which the Lord hath 
showed to us.

" And they came with haste ; and 
they found Mary and Joseph, and 
the Infant, lying in the manger.”

Gerald paused. " How our Lord 
must have loved the poor, mother ! 
You see how the first visitors to the 
Christ-Child were just these poor 
ignorant shepherds/’

" Poor, but not so ignorant, dear 
boy,” said Mrs. Stanton. " They 
had the highest of all knowledge, 
they knew the will of God and 
heeded it, and thanked Him for it. 
What does St. Luke tell you about 
that. Gerald ?’’

" And the shepherds returned 
glorifying and praising God, for all 
the things they had heard and seen, 
as it was told unto them."

“ And unto us,” said mother, 
softly. “ That is such a wonderful, 
beautiful thing, dear children, com
ing down to us through 3,000 years, 
and bringing us to Bethlehem even 
as the shepherds came."

“ And the Kings, mother ?”
Anthony had brougnt his card

board crib to the table and was 
arranging the figures. “Please 
read the story of the Kings, too, 
Gerald.”

“ St. Matthew tells us about 
them.” Thoughtful Mary found 
the place for her elder brother and 
Gerald read of the Wise Men who 
came from the East to Jerusalem, 
saying :

“ 'Where is He that is born King 
of the Jews? for we have seen His 
star in the East, and are come to 
adore Him ?’ ” And of how Herod 
summoned them and bade them 
seek the Child, and tell him where 
they found the Kingly Babe. And 
how they went their way, and be
hold !

“ The star which they h ad seen in 
the East went before them, until it 
came and stood over where the 
Child was.

" And seeing the star they re- 
joieed with exceeding great joy.

“ And entering into the house, 
they found the Child with Mary, 
His mother, and falling down they 
adored Him; and opening their 
treasures, they offered Him gifts, 
gold, frankincense and myrrh.

“ And having received an answer 
in sleep that they should not return 
to Herod, they went back another 
way into their country."

" The Bible story is the most 
beautiful story about Christmas,” 
Gerald admitted as he closed the 
Holy Book. " Mother was right."

"Mother is always right,” said 
loyal Margaret Mother looked at 
the bright innocent face? turned 
toward her so lovingly. The words 
“ the brightness of God shone round 
them,” came to her thoughts, and 
she made them into a prayer for her 
own : " May the brightness of God 
shine always around my children, 
and keep them ever near to Bethle
hem.—Catholic Standard and Times.

" JE3’ ’FORE CHRISTMAS”

They’re acting mighty funny up at 
our house nowadays,

They’re different than they used to 
be an’ changed in many ways;

Not long ago, If I should want some 
toy uoon a shelf,

They used to make me get a chair 
and hunt for it myself !

Las’ night I wanted building blocks, 
and went to get ’em, too ; *

An’ three of ’em got up an’ said : 
“I’ll get ’em for you.”

I used to have to hunt for things, 
that somehow went astray,

They let me open bureau drawers 
without a word to say ;

Ma would sew and sis would play, 
an’ pa would read his book,

An’ never think of gettin’ from 
their chairs to help me look.

But las’ night when I started in to 
find 'lectric car,

They all exclaimed : “ We’ll hunt 
for it ; you stay right where 
you are !"

I’ve never known ’em be so kind in 
all my life before ;

They’ll jump to wait on me an’ find 
the things I’m huntin’ for ;

Although they used to grumble an’ 
to say I was a peat,

I'm not a bother any more—but 
why, I haven’t guessed.

I only know that when I want some 
toy that’s on a shelf,

They’re migh y quick to see that I 
don’t hunt for it myself.

-Edgar A. Guest

A CHRISTMAS WISH

Wherever there is sickness,
May Santa Claus bring health , 

Wherever there is poverty 
May Santa Claus bring wealth. 

Wherever one is weeping 
May tears to smiles give way, 

Wherever sadness hovers 
May joy come Christmas day.

To every heart that’s aching 
May peace and comfort come, 

And may an outlook rosy 
Supplant each outlook glum. 

May friends now separated 
Soon reunited be.

And every one find gladness 
Upon his Christmas tree.

“ A WARNING”

The feast wan set In heaven 
In dazzling gold and white.

With comet-tails festooned about 
The stars for candle-light.

The feast was set in heaven 
With silver moons for cake.

And crystal clouds In Ices 
And creams that angels make ;

Wit i rainbows curled in ribbons 
> < jund the Christmas tree, 

Hign-hung with fluffy azure 
And bits of frozen sea.

The feast waa »et in heaven,
And all the cherubim 

Were blowing suns in bubbles 
Above the table's rim.

And all of heaven’s nursery 
With puffy cheeks quite red,

Were carolling and carolling 
Enough to wake the dead.

The feast waa set in heaven—
But one of the young things 

Stood far apart and hid his head 
Beneath his foldedtwings.

Though all the cherubim were gay, 
He stood in dark disgrace.

And though he showed his golden 
curls

He dared not show his face.
And then a great Archangel 

Came swooping down the sky 
With gorgeousness sufficient 

To blind a mortal eye.
And shrugging his fine pinions 

With his best high-heaven air,
He said : “ Why keep that young

ster
So sadly standing there ?”

From his top seat at the table,
St. Nicholas arose,

And blew a cloud of silver dust 
From off his morning clothes ;

His long white beard stood right out 
straight.

His cheeks grew doubly red,
And to the great Archangel 

He very sternly said :
“ No sympathy for him, sir,

He must suffer his remorse,
For he told his little sister 

That there was np Santa Claus !”
—Mylkh E. Connolly

WHERE WILL YOU SPEND 
CHRISTMAS ?

In all the cycle of the year there 
is no time that brings families 
together as does the Yuletide. 
Though you were at the ends of 
the earth you would long to be 
home for Christmas and if it were 
at all possible you would be there. 
In the long ago when travelling 
facilities were very limited, people 
journeyed many weary miles and 
endured great hardships that they 
might be with friends and loved 
ones on Christmas Day. T day it 
is so different. The modern rail
way enables you to cross the con
tinent in a few days in comfort.

Pence on Earth 
SocdWil 

Toi«ix! Man"

To all 
Mutualists 
and to all 
others 
likewise, 
a Merry 
Christmas

Send 
post card 
for list of 
suitable 
religious 
articles 
at low 
prices to

Canada Church 
Goods Co. Lid.
149 Church Street, Toronto

Bcanltlul Rosary and Case $1

SEVEN
This year there promises to be the
usual heavy Christmas and New 
Year travel north, south, east and 
west, and in order that you may 
reach your destination as comfort
ably and speedily as possibly, 
Canadian National Railways are 
making preparations far in advance. 
Anyone wishing to pay for the 
travelling expenses of relatives or 
friends from any point, need only 
to place the money in the hands of 
the nearest ticket agent of the line ; 
our representative will deliver the 
transportation free of charge to 
your friends at the other end In a 
few hours. When travelling this 
Christmas go "National Way."

Ridicule Is assumed superiority ; 
criticism is expressed superiority.

Anxiety which anticipates evil Is 
not the faith which faces the dlffi. 
cultles through which God sees fit 
to make us pass.

Happy the girl who can go to her 
mother with even foolish, girlish 
secrete—not to be laughed at, nor 
to be scolded, but to be told gently 
and lovingly what Is wise and sensi
ble.—Father Bernard Vaughan.

Love one human being purely and 
warmly, and you will love all. The 
heart in this heaven, like the wan
dering sun, sees nothing from the 
uewdrop to the ocean, but a mirror 
which It warms and fills.

One part of koowiidge consists In 
being Ignorant of such things as are 
not worthy to be known.
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GORDON MILLS

Louis Sandy
HABIT MXTER'All 

and VEILINGS
Specially Produced for the Une el

Religious Communities
Black, White, and Coloured 

Serges and Cloths, Veilings 
Cashmeres, Etc.

Stocked in a large variety of width» 
and qualities Sample» forwarded 
on application.

LOUIS SANDY
Gordon Mills

STAFFORD, ENGLAND
Telegram»-Louisandi, Stafford 

PHONE No. 104

.oo Vacuum Clolhes Washer
O IM L V We guarantee our washer to be the best, strongest and most 
<£#2 QO comP|ele vacuum washer made. Long handle and exhaust 

V V protectors which prevent splashing supplied free. No valve 
to get out of order. No more rubbing. No more washday drudgery. Will 
last a lifetime, and will wash anything from the heaviest blankets to the 
finest laces without hard work or injury.
30 Davs’ Frpp Trial If aflcr usin8 for 30 days you find that our Udya riw 11 Id! washer i8 not satisfactory in every way and 
better than any $25.00 machine that you can buy, return it and we will 

... refund your money Send only $2.ÿo today, and we will send you the
Agents Wanted. — washer postpaid. SPECIAL 1 1 Washers for only $3.00. Don't
-- -------------------wait! Order to-day.

I Bit G jGRANT & McMILLAN CO., 387 Clinton Street, Dept. R. B, TORONTO

impiété
eauty

treating
Woinon, no limi 
ter where they 
live can now 
have the same 
compelling beauty, the 
Fame sort texture of 
skin and delightful color
ing that those women 
have who live near and 
can afford to pa rouizo 
expensive beauty parlor».
In the privacy of your 
own home you can give 
yourself the new and 
wonderful Beauty Clay 
fc* eatment. The same 
trealnv nt that beauty Hpeclnllsts are using in 
New York, Lor don and Paris. It draws a’l the 
impurities from the skin, lifts and strengthens 
tired, flaccid muscles, leaves the skin clean, 
clear, coloi ful and vivacious.
For only $1.05 we will send you the complete 
treatment —a tube of the famous Avalon 
Beauty ( lay, abo Avalon Cold Cnani aid 
Avalon Varvshing Cream, with complete 
dii'ecl ions. Each tube full 75c. size, er ougn for 
several applications.
Enclose $1.05 in an envelope and ma<l with 
your name and address to-day. Thia famous 
Beauty Treatment will be mailed to you imme- 
dialoly all postage prepaid.

FRED W. 8CARFE COMPANY
418 Wellington St West Toronto

" : rkl* 'V •'v-v'x*' - •
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THE NEW CHINA MISSION SEMINARY IN COURSE OE ERECTION AT ScARBORO

The Time Has Come
When Canada Is able and willing to play her part In the conversion of pagan China;
When young men fiom all parts of the Dominion and from Newfoundland are offering 
themselves for missionary life In China;
Out of many possible futures, wealth, fame and the rest—they have chosen the life of 
the foreign missionary. They are making the big sacrifice, are giving all.
AND YOU, DEAR READER, will you make a slight sacrifice to enable us to 
provide a place of training for these future apostles of China?

$30,600 Are Slill Required To Complete Our New China Mission Seminary
Catholic Societies ! Catholic Leagues ! Catholic Sodalities !

WILL YOU HELP US ?
$400.00 Will Build a Student’s Room.

100.00 Will Provide the Furniture.
5.00 From Every Reader Would More than Complete the Building.

Engrave Your Name In A Worth-while Cause

A tablet, inscribed as requested by the donor will be placed over the door of the student's room 
donated or furnished. Write us now and ensure getting your name on our memoriul tablets. You may 
send in your contribution on the installment plan.

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER CHINA MISSION SEMINARY
SCARBORO ONTARIO
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THE CATHOLIC kECORD

OBITUARY
Bisncit H. ST. THOMAS

In the Kngliih-spesking portion 
of the srchdiocese of Montreal It 
is known that St. Gabriel's possesses 
the richest parochial soil for the 
cultivation of vocations. No other 
parish has furnished so many priests 
to the local body of clergy and else- 
where ; none has given more gener
ously of its youth to the brother
hoods ; none has even equalled its 
contribution to various communi
ties of women in Canada and the 
United States.

For the Congregation of Holy 
Cross in particular, St. Gabriel's 
has been a fruitful nursery In 
which, under the fosterieg care of 
Ifcv Sisters who have been estab
lished there almost since the foun
dation of the parish, one tender 
young plant after another has 
budded, later to blossom and bloom 
in the novitiate of the community. 
Indeed the Sisters of Holy Cross 
have been so closely identified with 
the beginnings and the develop
ment of the parish, and so many 
families have offered a cherished 
member to the greater family of 
this prosperous teaching order, that 
the most affectionate ties, apart 
from the traditional reverence in 
which those who are consecrated to 
God are held by our people, bind 
the parishioners to the religious of 
St. Laurent. And if the modest 
reception room at the mother-house 
has been for the past forty years 
a gladly familiar spot to many men 
and women of St. Gabriel’s, the 
little cemetery in the rear of the 
big building is no less sadly endeared 
to many others.

In this peaceful " Gods’ Acre ” 
where so many gentle Sisters of 
Holy Cross are laid to rest, 
a numb-r of relatives, friends and 
the entire Community gathered on 
Wednesday morning, October 31, to 
assist at the final obsequies of the 
late Elizabeth Young, in religion 
Sister Mary of St. Thomas of 
Canterbury, a “ Gabrielite,” who 
died on the preceding Monday after 
an illness of several months.

Since her profession nearly thirty
Îears ago, the late Sister St.

homes was stationed at various 
times at St. Gabriel’s Academy, 
Montreal, at Alexandria, Renfrew, 
Springfield, Mass , and St. Alban’s, 
Vermont. In all of these places 
her death occasioned expressions of 
genuine regret, for her devotion 
won her a host of friends where- 
ever she was on mission.

As a teacher, especially of the 
junior pupils, it was said of her that 
her motherly way in the class room 
made her beloved of her little 
charges, from whom she received 
year after year the unlimited trust 
and affection that children give 
when they find for themselves that 
the recipient is worthy, according to 
their view, of the gift.

Though frail and suffering she 
remained at her post until within 
a few months of her death. The 
last rites were administered at the 
mother-house shortly before her 
demise by her cousin, Rev. M. P. 
Reid, Inspector of schools, Montreal, 
who was also celebrant at the 
solemn service of requiem.

Besides the two high Masses, 
offered by the teachers and pupils 
of St. Gabriel’s Academy, a Month’s 
Mind was sung for the repose of 
her soul in the parish church, on 
Friday, November 30th. R. I. P.

SAWING WOOD

DECEMBER 22, 1923

the buildings. W. D. Albright, 
Dominion Experimental Sub-Station, 
Beaveriodge, Alta.

AT THE MANGER

The stable-door is very low,
And mean and small—stoop down, 

proud head !
Nor dare, with thought of self, to

go
Into that humble, roadside shed.

No light save that of starlit'skies, 
And Joseph’s lantern old and dim. 
The Babe within the manger lies, 
While Mary, kneeling, worships 

Him.
The poor, dumb beasts, tho’ void of 

faith
And reason, stare at Him with

awe ,
Upon Hie face their soft, warm 

breath
Is blown across the coarse, sweet 

straw,
id Joseph near the manger 

kneels,
And clasps hia roughened hands in 

prayer ;
And looking on the Infant feels 
That God Omnipotent U there.
Dear Mary ! ere the shepherd 

brings
His bleating lambkins through the 

cold ;
And ere they come, the Eastern 

kings,
With frankincense and myrrh and 

gold,—
Oh ! may we, by Saint Joseph led, 
Not formally, nor as a stranger, 
But keeping close to Jesus spread 
Our Christmas gifts before the 

manger.
—Eleanor C. Donnelly

Swift.—At his late residence 287 
Nile Street, Stratford, Ont., on 
Thursday, December 6, 1928. Mr. 
James Swift, aged seventy-four 
years. May his soul rest in peace,

Woodford.—At Harbor Main, 
Nfld., on November 20, 1923, Mary 
R. Woodford, daughter of John and 
Mary Woodford, aged twenty-one 
years. May her soul rest in peace.

TKACH ERS W aiNTKI)

1 to all parts of Cam 
çy and Institutions.

EXPERIMENTAL FARMS NOTE
The buck saw, like the grain 

cradle, is practically an institution , 
of the past. A necessary evil once, 1 
it should now be regarded as an 
antiquated invention for driving 
boys off the farm, and relegated to 
the museum for curiosities.

The one-man cross-cut is a little 
better, while the two-man cross-cut 
is a distinct step in the evolution of 
soc ability It has its place in the 
bush, of course, and even the other 
instruments of torture aforemen
tioned find occasional employment, 
just as the old grain cradle is resur
rected now and then for some 
special purpose.

As a regular means of working 
up the winter wood pile, however, 
these are only to be advocated for 
one who absolutely has not and 
cannot get the cash to hire a buzz- 
saw outfit. Modern life is too busy 
and full of interest to spend un
necessarily in back-testing mechani
cal routine which machinery enables 
us to dispense with. Most of us 
can find enough manual-labor jobs 
after we have substituted as much 
gasoline for muscle as we have wit

We have heard arguments that] 
buzz sawing wood is more expensive 
than buck-sawing. But these cal
culations are generally based on | 
old-time conditions. As it works 
out in these times, most of us find 
that gasoline beats elbow grease by 
a substantial margin. There is this, 
too, that buzz-sawing is a more 
or less sociable job which goes with 
a vim and men quite properly pre
fer it to the tedium of hand-saw
ing.

Again, it will be noticed that the 
farmer who buzzes his supply gets 
the j b over with and goes on to 
something else, while the buck-saw 
adherent is hardly over out of a 
job. The wood pile stares him 
in the face until he hates to go 
past it.

What a comfort there is in looking 
at a big heap of sawed firewood in 
the yard when a cold snap comes 
on and the snow piles deep around j

Xmas Gifts
For Men 
and Boys

New Ties
Bright <’olors for the younger genera
tion only, and very subdued color com
binations for older m«-n. 50c. to 83 00. 
$1.00 will buy a Pure Silk Tie good 
enough for any Jack we know.

Ten Cape, Gray Suede, Brown Mocha, 
Pigskin, Chamois, Chamoisetto. Silk 
Lisle and Fine Wool Gloves.

Wool Sweaters
Quiet colors will be worn this winter 
and plain while for sk*ting; coat V- 
neck an i ‘'pullover" styles. At

........................................ $5.0 to 810.no
Boys' Sizes ......................... $1.95 to $5.00
Wool Jersey styles, at—$1.75 to $2,50

Wo have the colors you’ll want in 
these new Wool Scarfs at $1.50 to $3.00. 
Silk Knitted Scarfs, in brighter colors. 
Pi iced at ......................... $1.95 to 85.00

House Coats
A good book, slippers perhaps a pipe 
a- a a Jacket of the right kind what 
moio docs a fellow want? Priced .

.......................................$10.00 to $18 00
Dressing Gowns............... $8.50 to $18.00

Underwear
P.-mna 's, Turnbull’s, Ceetee, Mercury 
Mills. Tru-KnP. Stanfield’s and Tiger 
b ana; m dweight and heavy win 
weigh s. Priced at, per suit 
............................................ $2.00 to $10.00

Shirts
Every Christmas brings out something 
new in hi ts. Get t he newest stripes, 
checks and dots at Oak Hall while you 
can. Prices start at.......................  $1.50

Int' rwovon, Holeproof, Jaeger, P 
m n’s, Mor ury and several oth* r well- 
established brands are heie; pure sik, 
silk an i wool, lisle and si’k, and cotton 
and wool mixtu e ; clocked s icks are 
•‘it’’ with the young chap ; solid colors 
for the robe.- man............. 26c. to $2.50

OAK HALL
LONDON

Write For
Our “Odd Amount” List

It will give you the opportunity of 
receiving from 5.40% to 0.25% 
interest from high-grade Municipal 
bonds. In some cases, denomina
tions range from $200 upward 
The following are representative of 
the securities and the high interest 
returns offered in this list :

Security Yield
City of Sarnia......................... 5.50%
City of Pembroke ..................5.50%
City of Victoria .....................5 70%
City of Saskatoon ..................5.80%
City of Edmonton ................  5 80</
City of Moosejaw ..................(i.^j%

Let us send you a copy.

j6 King Street West 
Toronto, or 
telephone Main 4280

Wood, Gundy & Co.

TO ALL WESTERN HOME SEEKERS 
ON tho main line of the K. D. & B. < railway, 
sixty-five miles from Kdmo ton, there are 
excellent farm lands for sale at low prices ; 
also openings for business men. Here the 
crops never fail and every convenience is 
offered the ew-oomcr by good roads, elevators, 
schools and church. Foi further paitieulars 
apply to Rev. Alfred McIntyre, P. I\, West- 
lock. Alta. ‘£157-4

.FREE YARN 
WE will send absolutely Free $6 worth of our 
High Grade Knitting Wool, for a tow small 
services you can do for us at your own home. 
Positively no canvassing. Send stamped 
addressed euveli * ' ' " ‘ ' 
oner. Canadian 
Canada.

envelope for full informât ion * at 
l Distributing Co., Orillia, Ont.,

WANTED
WANTED—Men or women to osrn consider
able money between now and Christinas sell- 
the BEST and most attractively packaged 
soap and toilet preparations ever offered 
through agents. You can make 100% profit on 
your sales. Every sale means a pleased per
manent customer and yo can soon derive a 
pennanent and large income from this agency 
Write for territory and full particulars. 
Bovel Manufacturing Co., Dept. 55, Toronto, 
Ont 2352-tf

COWAN’S
The Gift Stone

SPECIAL
A Few Genuine Bargains for 

Christmas Shoppers
Bud Vase*......................................... 25c.
M armalede J are ......................... $1.26
Sugar Shakers ............................. $1 26
6 and 6 inch Handled Nappies ..$1 26
Syrup Jugs ..................................... 78c.
Sugar and Creams.......................... 47c.
Salts and Peppers ...................... $1.60
Water .lug......................................... 79c.
Cut Glass Water Sets.................. $5.00
Aluminum Crumb Trays ...........$1.26
Brass Crumb Trays...................... $2.60
Japanese Crumb Trays...............$2.60
Japanese Serving Trays..........?...$3 50
Fire Screens ............... ................. $3 60
Table Mirrors ............................. $4 50
Br-e.es ^'-amllcjCikB, pair ...........$2.60
Child’s Sets..................................... t>0c.
Baby Spoons ..................................50c.
Brass Jardinieres ..........................46c.
Si ver Berry Spoons .................. $1.50
Pie Servers..................................... $1.60
Cold Meat Forks ..........................$100
Sugar Shells..................................... 65c.
Butter Knives..................................76c.
Fiveo'ClockTeaspoons.fi In box $1.75
Shaving Stands..............................$1 25
Gillette Razors..............................$5.00
Smoking Stands ..........................$6.00
Carpet Sweepers..........................$6.26
Ash Trays......................................... 36c.
Book Ends, pair ..........................$5.00

Cowan Hardware
LIMITED

125 - 127 Dundas SI. London
PHONES 3461 - 3462

AGENTS WANTED 
AGENTS to sell Dr. Bovel s Toilet Soap 
Toilet Articles—Home Remedies. Men or 
women cau do this work and earn from $25 to 
$75 per week. Whole or spare time. Terri- I 
tories allowed. For further particulars apply | 
to Bovel Manufacturing Co., Dept. 56, Toronto 1 
Ont. 2297-tf

TRAINING SCHOOL FOR NURSES 
MERCY Hoepiuu Training School for Nurses 
offers exceptional educational opportunities for 
competent and ambitious young women. 
Applicants must be eighteen years of age, and 
have one year of High school or its equivalent 
Pupils may enter at the present time. Appli 
cations may be sent to the Directrot-s of Nurses, 
Mercy Hospital, Toledo. Ohio. 2110-tf

Christmas
Gifts

WRITE IN FOR OUR 
PRICES OF

Crucifixes, Candlesticks 
Prayer Books, Rosaries 

Statues, Fonts, Etc.
Note the Address —

J. J M.LANDV
16 Dundas St. West Toronto

MEMORIAL
•.WINDOWS _ rXtt^
cnciish
ANV'QUC ^VjU LYON 

GLASS CO
1413 CHURCH ST.TORONTO ON!

FOR EVERY

TRY
CANADA CHURCH GOODS Co Lu

444 CHUPC- ST - T7OCNT0

Will There 
Be A

Kodak?
In Your Home 
This Christmas M

We have all the latest Models 
and will be pleased to explain 
them to you.

$2 to $70
FPPP Wi1*1 every KODAK, 
A * one year's subscrip
tion to KODAKERY, an in
teresting monthly Magazine.

CAIRNCR0SS’
The Chemists

216 Dundas SI. LONDON, Out.
“Experts in KODAK Photography”

A'iKNTS WANTED
AGENTS—men or women. Sell knitting yarn. 
The article that is meet In demon i today. 
Thousands of pounds of yarn will be sold 
between now and Xmas. Get your share of the 
business. We supply sample cards showing 38 
samples of the best two and four ply knitting 
yam on the market. This yam Is suitable 
for both hand and machine knitting. We 
supply your customers free with printed in
structions for knitting popular, up-to-date 
garments and allow you large profits on your 
ales. Write today for sample card and also 

l articulera of our special yams at 85c per 
pound. Donalda Manufacturing Company, 
Dept. 152. Toronto. Ont. 2343-tf

WANTED teacher with second class certifi
cate for hort v\ illiam Separate school. duties 
commencing January 2yd. Salary $90 per 
month. Apply to A. W. Lcmav, Secretary, 
Fort William. Ont. 2868-8

WANTED qualified teacher for Separate 
school No. 2 Maidstone. Agricultural and 
2nd class professional. Salai y $1,000 per 
annum. Duties to oommenev Jan. 3. Apply to 
James Qui lan, Sec , R. R. No. 3, Essex.

2866-3

WANTED for B ury’s Bay Separate school in 
the vill igc of Barry’s Hay. two Normal trailed 
toachc s. One for tho Primary room at a 
salary of $8 0 and oho for the Junior room 
at a* salary of $900. Dut es to commence 
Jan. 3rd. 1924. Apply htating qualifications 
and experience to Martin Daly, tec., Barry’s 
Bay. Ont.____________________________«<58-2

WANTED a teacher holding a first class certif
icate as principal for N. S. 8. S. o 3 McKillop 
and Bibbert. Duties to commence Jan. 3rd, 
1924. Apply to P. V. Mciirath. Sec., St. 
Co-umban, Ont. 2357-3

Winn <// •=*=!

HOUSEKEEPER WANTED
WANTED priest's bon «keeper. Apply giving n ft rom es, t«ge and i-ulary to Box 442, Catiiolio 
Rkoohd. London, Out. 2367-3

AGENTS WANTED
HOSIERY Agents $5.000 yearly selling hosiery 
direct mill to consumer. Ladies’, men’s and 
children’s complete li c. Best value, exclusive 
territories. I)ept. 416, Triangle Mills, Box 
2503, Montreal, Que. 23*8-1

MU LHOLLIN’S MONTREAL 
BUY your Pianos and Phonographs from this 
reliable Catholic firm. High grade. I ow price.
................................. * ~ da. Special terms

______ _________ Write for particu
lars. 7ffl ft. Catherine West, Montreal. Que. 
Phone up 347._______________________ 2355-52

*
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Santa Claus 
make» homes 
happy by the 
gifts and good 
cheer that he 
brings to the 
children. But 
we all know 
he is just a 
proxy for

“Our Dad"

tllRRY CHRISTMAS
Everybody wants to give generously 
to welfare and gift funds at Xmas time, 
to make the Day brighter for those poor 
little kiddies whose Dad failed to provide 
for them.
Keep Santa Claus Coming to YOUR 
Home with a monthly reminder of your 
loving care—Consult our agent, or write 
Head Office about our Monthly Income 
Policies.

The

London Life
Insurance Company
Policies “Good as Gold”

HEAD OFFICES - - - LONDON, CANADA
Agencies In All Principal Cities

The London 
Life Agent 
keeps homes 
happy by 
supplying 
the means for 
necessities, 
gifts and good 
cheer.
In many cases 
he is a proxy 
for
“Our Dad”

dainties for the 
Christmas Dinner

Select your table delicacie* from 
our stock of exclusive dsintiei — 
every article of the well known 
Kowat quality..

Spanish Layer Raisins. . .60 & 60c. Lb.
Smyrna Layer Figs .........6uc. Pound
Pulled Figs...... 0l)c , 90c. & $1.00 Box
Ginger in Syrup

.................. 86c, $1.00 & $1.60 Jar
Ginger Chips ......................... 75c Tin
Fard Dates........................ 40v. Pound
Home Made Shortbread...... $1.26 Tin
Plum Puddings...........  60c. and $1.16
Mincemeat ... 60c., 76c. & $3 00 Jar

IMPORTED NUTS
California Walnuts.50c. Pound
Taragona Almonds .......... 26c. “
Brazils.................................. 35c. “
Filberts ..............................26c. “
Mixed Nuts (3 for $1.00)...36c. “

CHERRIES IN MARASCHINO 
Imported From Fiance 

25c , 60c. and 90c. Bottle

Keener appreciation rewards the 
hostess who serves

ROWAT’S COFFEE
Try a pound and be convinced of 
its superior flavor. 70c. Pound

FANCY CHEESE
Our Stock is Always Fresh

French Roquefort................80c. Pound
Oka ..................................... 60c. ••
Limburger........................... 60c. “
Edam ..................................... $2 50 Ball
Greyere (Swiss) ................. 85c. Box
Camembert............................ 75c, “
Philadelphia Cream..............25c. Pkg.

HUNTLEY AND PALMER’S 
English Biscuits 

Cadbury's English Chocolates 
Richelieu Pure Food Products 

Hester Price Conserves 
PIN MONEY PICKLES

Mail and phone orders receive 
prompt, careful attention

T. 6. R0WAT & CO
ESTABLISHED 1887

GROCERS — IMPORTERS

London, Ont.

Diamonds
Perfect Blue White

$10 — $1000
Ask lor Onr Christmas Special

; .ooPERFBC'$2S.UU DIAMOND
Set in Fancy Engraved 14K. Green 
Gold Ring with White Gold Head.

Biggest Value in Canada
Money Refunded if not satisfactory. 
Mail Orders promptly attended to.

E. FIRTH BILLER
Jeweller and Diamond Merchant

374 Richmond SI. London, Onl.

FISH
You Want Fish —
Not Every Day—
But Once in a while.

When You Thinh of Fish 
Think of

ONN’S
London's largest and Best Equipped 

Dealers in All Kinds of

Lake and Sea 
Food

Onn’s Up-To-Date Market
Three Care at Your Service

143 King SI. Phones 1296-7720

The New 
Columbia

Is Superior
A creation that reaches the 
pinnacle of phonograph perfec
tion— the musical instrument 
that has no parralel in quality.

1. Starts itself
2. Stops itself
3. New international Reproducer
4. One-hand top
B. Streamline Cabinets 
6s Straight, Spun-brass tone arm
7. Pipe organ tone control
8. New Precision Motor
9. Bronze and Brass Bearings 

tO. Perfected oiling system

Pudncy Bros.
348 Dundas SI. London, Ont.
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